QUARTERLY PROGRESS REPORT NO. 3 (January 1 through March 31, 2004)

FULL SCALE IN-SITU SOIL VAPOR EXTRACTION SYSTEM VESTAL AREA 4, VESTAL, NEW YORK

Prepared by:

SEVENSON PRAC TEAM MEMBER Envirogen/Shaw, Inc. 103 College Ave SE Grand Rapids, MI 49503

Submitted by:

SEVENSON ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES, INC. 2749 Lockport Road Niagara Falls, New York 14305

June 21, 2004

TRANSMITTAL OF SHOP DRAWINGS, EQUIPMENT DATA, MATERIAL DATE 6/23/04 SAMPLES, OR MANUFACTURER'S CERTIFICATES OF COMPLIANCE (Read Instructions on the reverse side prior to initiating this form) DATE 6/23/04									X New Submi	ttal I
Section	1 REQUEST FO	R APPROVA	L OF THE FOLLOWI	NG IT	EMS ((This	section	will be initia	ted by the con	tractor)
TO: USACE	West Point Area Office	FROM: Sevenson Services I	n Environmental 41-01-			NTRACT NO. DACW- 01-D-0001 T.O.# 0006			TRANSMITTAL NO. 22	
New Yo Building West Po	ork District 667A 3rd Floor bint, New York 10996	2749 Lock Niagara F	kport Rd. alls, N.Y. 14302						PREVIOUS TRANS. NO. (If Any)	
SPECIFI with each	CATION SEC. NO. (Cover only one transmittal)	e section	PROJECT TITLE AN Vapor Extraction S	ND LC ystem	DCATION NO CATION	ON: V ome (/estal W County,	/ell 1-1 Supe New York	rfund Site, Are	a 2 Soil
ITEM NO.	DESCRIPTION OF ITEMS SUE (Type, size, model number, e	MFG. OR CONTR. CAT., CURVE	MFG. OR CONTR. NO. OF CO CAT., CURVE COPIES		CONTRACT REFERENCE DOCUMENT		VARIATIONS (See instruction No. 6)	FOR C E USE		
			BROCHURE NO. (See instruction No. 8)			SPEC. DRAWING PARA. NO. SHEET NO.			CODE	
8.	<u>b.</u>		<u> </u>	<u>d.</u>		6	э	f	<i>g</i> .	h
1.	Quarterly Report No. 3			1						
						_				
REMARKS: Sent via Federal Express: 2 copies to CENWK 1 copy to USEPA Region II 1 copy to N.Patsis 1 copy to NYSDEC										
Section I			APPROVAL ACTION				·			
INCLOSURES RETURNED (List by INAME, TITLE AND SIGNATURE OF APPROVING AUTHORITY DATE Item No.)										
ENG FO (Proponent	RM 4025, Oct 84 (ER 415- t: CEEC-CE)	1-10) E	DITION OF JUL 81 IS	OBSC	LETE				SHEET (DF

C:\Documents and Settings\marshall\My Documents\Vestal\Reports\3rd Quarterly\Transmittal to DeNardis 3rd Quarterly.wpd

Sevenson Environmental Services, Inc.

June 21, 2004

Stephen J. DeNardis, P.E. Resident Engineer West Point Area Office New York District U.S. Army Corps of Engineers Building 667A 3rd Floor West Point, New York 10996

Attention: Mr. Nicholas Patsis, P.E.

RE: Quarterly Progress Report No. 3 Contract # DACW41-01-D-001-0006 Vestal Wellfield 1-1, Area 4, Vestal, New York

Sirs:

Enclosed is Quarterly Progress Report No. 3 for the referenced contract. This report covers system operations during January, February, and March 2004. O&M activities for the period as well as sampling activities are summarized in this report. Copies of the analytical data are included.

Please email me at <u>cmarshall@sevensonphilly.com</u> or call at 610-388-0721 if you've any questions.

Sincerely, Sevenson Environmental Services, Inc.

manlu Cassandra T. Marshall

Project Manager

CTM/1

cc: A. LaGreca (Sevenson) J. Singer (Sevenson) D. Callahan (Envirogen) B. Buckrucker (USACE) F. Bales (USACE) S. Trocher (USEPA) M. Dunham (NYSDEC)



QUARTERLY PROGRESS REPORT NO. 3 (January 1 through March 31, 2004)

FULL SCALE IN-SITU SOIL VAPOR EXTRACTION SYSTEM VESTAL AREA 4, VESTAL, NEW YORK

Prepared by:

SEVENSON PRAC TEAM MEMBER Envirogen/Shaw, Inc. 103 College Ave SE Grand Rapids, MI 49503

Submitted by:

SEVENSON ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES, INC. 2749 Lockport Road Niagara Falls, New York 14305

June 21, 2004

Sevenson Environmental Services, Inc. DACW41---1-D-0001-0006

TABLE OF CONTENTS

1.0	INTRODUCTION	1
2.0	SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES CONDUCTED DURING THE REPORTING	
	PERIOD	1
3.0	SVE SYSTEM MONITORING AND ADJUSTMENTS	3
3.1	Pressure/Vacuum Readings	3
3.	1.1 Air Blowers	3
3.	1.2 Carbon Units	3
3.	1.3 Well Field	3
3.2	Temperatures	4
3.3	Process Air Flows	4
3.	3.1 Total System Process Air Flow	4
3.	3.2 SVE Well Process Air Flow	5
3.4	Process Air VOC Concentrations	5
3.4	4.1 SVE Withdrawal Wells	5
3.4	4.2 Carbon Process Air Control Samples	5
3.4	4.3 QA/QC Process Air Samples	6
4.0	VOC YIELD	7
4.1	SVE Withdrawal Well VOC Yields	7
4.2	Total System VOC Yield	8
5.0	QUARTERLY REPORT No. 3 ANALYSIS OF MONITORING DATA	9
5.1	Total System	9
6.0	PROBLEMS ENCOUNTERED DURING THE REPORTING PERIOD AND	
	RESPECTIVE CORRECTIVE MEASURES	10
7.0	ANTICIPATED ACTIVITIES	11
8.0	AUTHOR IDENTIFICATION	12

LIST OF FIGURES

- 1 SVE System Layout
- 2 Total Target VOC Concentration, March 9 & 10, 2004
- 3 1,1,1 TCA Concentration (ppm), March 9 & 10, 2004
- 4 TCE Concentration (ppm), March 9 & 10, 2004
- 5 Carbon System Sampling Diagram
- 6 Concentration (ppmv) And Yield Rate (lbs/day) Of Total Target VOCs Vs. Time, Total System Sample, Vestal Area 4
- 7 Total Target VOC Yield (lbs/day), March 9 & 10, 2004
- 8 1,1,1 TCA Yield (lbs/day), March 9 & 10, 2004
- 9 TCE Yield (lbs/day), March 9 & 10, 2004
- 10 Total Target Contaminant Yield Start-Up to Date (lbs.) Vs. Time, Total System Sample, Vestal Area 4

LIST OF TABLES

- Table 1SVE Well Status, Vestal Area 4, January 26, February 9, & March 9 and 10, 2004
- Table 2Analytical Results of Concentrations Of Target Compounds, Vestal Area 4
- Table 3Contaminant Concentrations and Yields, March 9 and 10, 2004, Vestal Area 4
- Table 4Target Contaminant Yield, Vestal Area 4
- Table 5Total Target Contaminant Yield To Date, Vestal Area 4
- Table 6SVE Well Proposed Changes, Vestal Area 4

LIST OF APPENDICES

- Appendix A Operation and Maintenance Data (Including Daily O&M Records, Routine Maintenance and Inspection Forms, and Field Notes)
- Appendix B Sampling and Analytical Data Process Air Data (Including Laboratory Data Summary Sheets, Chain-of-Custody Forms, and Field Sample Log Book Notes)
- Appendix C Summary of Operation Data/Contaminant Yield Calculation

1.0 INTRODUCTION

Sevenson Environmental Services, Inc. and their subcontractor (Shaw Environmental and Infrastructure (SHAW), formerly Envirogen, Inc. of Lansing, Michigan), has prepared this Quarterly Report No. 3 for the Full Scale Soil Vapor Extraction System (SVE System or System) at the Vestal Area 4 Site in Vestal, NY (Site). This report was prepared on behalf of the United States Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA) and the United States Army Corp of Engineers (USACE) who are conducting the Remedial Action for the Vestal Area 4 Site. This report was prepared under contract DACA41-01-D-0001-0006. Sevenson's remedial action work is under supervision of the USEPA and USACE. The third Quarterly Progress Report is provided and prepared in accordance with the approved Workplan. This report discusses the System operation based on data collected during January, February, and March 2004, and also discusses System operation and maintenance during these months.

Figure 1 (shown at the end of this report) is a Site plan showing the SVE System treatment area, cell distribution buildings, and the main SVE treatment building. Construction of the SVE System began in mid-April 2003 and was completed on June 23, 2003. The remedial action began on June 27, 2003, after completion of a successful start-up sequence. The SVE System is operated in accordance with the approved Workplan, O&M Manual and the Final Design documents.

Figure 1 depicts System and SVE well polarity (withdrawal, active injection or temporarily off-line) following the System installation.

Section 2.0 of this report summarizes general activities conducted during the reporting period. Section 3.0 summarizes System monitoring and adjustments. Section 4.0 discusses volatile organic compound (VOC) contaminant yields based on process air analytical data. Section 5.0 discusses analysis of data specific to the Quarterly Report period between January and March 2004. Section 6.0 discusses problems encountered during the reporting period and their respective corrective measures. Section 7.0 lists anticipated future activities.

2.0 SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES CONDUCTED DURING THE REPORTING PERIOD

The O&M inspections/site visits were performed on January 14 and 26; February 2, 9, 16 and 24, and March 10, 2004. Air flow and Photo Ionic Detector (PID) readings were measured throughout the System on January 14 and 26; February 9 and 24; and March 8, 9, 10, 15, 16, 17 and 22, 2004. A full round of process air samples was collected from withdrawal wells on March 9 and 10, 2004.

Samples of process air through the carbon treatment system were collected on January 14 and 26; February 9 and 24; and March 10, 2004.

On January 23, the system was shut down due to a high water level fault in the water storage tank.

System process water (approximately 900 gallons per event) was removed on January 26, 2004 and disposed of at the City of Endicott New York wastewater treatment facility.

In an effort to increase contaminant removal rates and alter subsurface airflow patterns the SVE system well polarities were reconfigured during the week of February 9. A discussion of the reconfiguration may be found in Section 3 of this report and in the Second Quarterly Report.

The System was shut down on March 7, 8, and 9 due to a faulty float switch. The unit was replaced on March 9 and restarted.

The System operated approximately 6 days during the time frame of March 12 through March 26. The limited operations were due to excessive soil moisture created by snow melt and spring rain.

System process water (approximately 900 gallons per event) was removed on March 26, 2004 and disposed of at the City of Endicott New York wastewater treatment facility.

Physical monitoring of the System parameters, such as PID readings, temperature, and air flow measurements, along with routine maintenance of the System, was conducted during the January through March reporting period in accordance with the O&M Manual. These O&M measurements and activities were recorded on daily O&M logs, which are provided in Appendix A.

The System operated for 20 days in January, 21 days in February, and 13 days during March 2004, bringing the total operational time to approximately 199 days since the June 23, 2003, start-up.

Health and Safety (H&S) monitoring was conducted as outlined in the Health and Safety Plan (HASP). No significant events were observed during this monitoring period.

3.0 SVE SYSTEM MONITORING AND ADJUSTMENTS

This section summarizes monitoring of and adjustments made to the SVE System during the reporting period. Monitoring of the System included pressure/vacuum readings, PID and temperature measurements, air flow measurements, and process air sampling and associated VOC analysis. The locations of the SVE wells are illustrated in Figure 1. System parameters were recorded on O&M daily log sheets, which are provided in Appendix A. The chain-ofcustody forms and laboratory data summary sheets are provided in Appendix B. Monitoring and adjustments were performed in accordance with the O&M Manual.

3.1 Pressure/Vacuum Readings

Pressure/vacuum measurements were taken across the air blowers and carbon units, and recorded on the daily log sheets (Appendix A). These measurements were collected on January 14 and 26; February 9 and 24; and March 9 and 10, 2004.

3.1.1 Vacuum Blowers

Pressure drops were measured across the vacuum blowers and filter during System operation. The pressure across the vacuum blower and filter ranged between 6 and 12 inches of water (H_2O).

3.1.2 Carbon Units

The total pressure drop across the two carbon units averaged 23 inches of H_2O during the reporting period. This pressure drop includes the carbon units and the connecting piping and fittings.

3.1.3 Well Field

Vacuum flow rate and PID reading for the individual SVE wells on January 26, February 9, and March 9 and 10, 2004, are listed in Table 1. On January 26 vacuum flow rates at the cell distribution buildings ranged from less than 5 to 22 standard cubic feet per minute (scfm) for Cell 1 and less than 5 to 13 scfm for Cell 2. Injection flow rates ranged from: less than 5 to 16 scfm for Cell 1 to less than 5 to 10 in Cell 2.

On February 9, 2004 vacuum flow rates at the cell distribution buildings ranged from less than 5 to 25 scfm for Cell 1 and less than 5 to 25 scfm for Cell 2. Injection flow rates ranged from: less than 5 to 25 scfm for Cell 1 and averaged less than 5 scfm in Cell 2.

On March 9 and 10, 2004 (the quarterly monitoring event) vacuum pressures at the cell distribution buildings manifolds ranged from 84 inches of H_2O for Cell 1 to 86 inches of H_2O for Cell 2. Injection pressure was 40 inches of H_2O for both Cell 1 and Cell 2.

As discussed in Quarterly Report No.2, SVE system well polarities were reconfigured during the week of February 9 to increase contaminant removal rates and alter subsurface airflow patterns. Technicians reconfigured the SVE wells to focus the System on the areas of higher contaminant concentration (as shown in the Pre-Remediation Geoprobe Sampling Summary Report, Vestal Well 1-1, Operable Unit 2, Area 4, March 21, 2002). Wells A1, A2, C1, E1, F1, I4, K1, and L1 were changed from vacuum to injection. Wells B2, C2, D2, E2, J2, J4, K2, and M3 were changed from injection to vacuum. Wells H2, I1, I2, J1, K4, M1, M4, N1, N2, and N3 were temporarily shut off. This re-configuration tries to preserve the status of wells that are currently yielding contaminants.

3.2 Temperatures

Process air stream temperatures, measured at the discharge of the air blowers and across the carbon treatment system, were recorded on the O&M daily log sheets (Appendix A).

Temperature measurements at the vacuum air blowers did not exceed 180°F, which was below the design settings of 220°F. The temperature at the discharge of the vacuum blower was measured at an average of 154°F, and the temperature at the discharge of the injection blower was measured at an average of 133°F. Temperature at the vacuum header within the Cell distribution buildings ranged from 42°F to 50°F, and ranged between 40°F and 51°F at the injection header. The carbon treatment system influent air stream temperatures ranged from 50°F to 70°F.

3.3 Process Air Flows

This section discusses process air flow measurements and balancing throughout the entire System and for the individual SVE wells. Individual SVE withdrawal and injection well process airflow measurements are provided in Table 1 for January 26, February 9 and March 9 and 10, 2004.

3.3.1 Total System Process Air Flow

During the reporting period, air flow throughout the entire System was measured as outlined in the O&M Manual. The air flow through the System was calculated by measuring the pressure drop across the blowers, and using this value to obtain the air flow from the blower curve computer model supplied by the manufacturer. Calculated air flow rates are contained in Table 2. Based on this data, the calculated airflow through the entire System between January and March 2004 averaged 512 scfm. The bypass airflow for January 26, February 9, and March

and 10 was 215 scfm (Table 1). The entire system flow is a culmination of the bypass flow and the individual flow rates. Estimated wellfield airflow was 357 scfm.

3.3.2 SVE Well Process Air Flow

Individual SVE withdrawal and injection well process airflow measurements were recorded on January 26, February 9, and March 10, 2004. This data is contained in Table 1.

Total SVE well air flow on the withdrawal side of the System was 512 scfm January 26, February 9, and March 10, 2004.

3.4 Process Air VOC Concentrations

Process air samples were collected during the reporting period on January 14 and 26; February 9 and 24; and March 10, 2004. Samples were collected and analyzed in accordance with the O&M Manual. The withdrawal well process air analytical results and the carbon treatment system process air analytical results are contained in Table 2. Quality Assurance/Quality Control (QA/QC) analytical results are also presented in Table 3. The laboratory data summary sheets, chain-of-custody forms, and field sample log book notes are provided in Appendix B.

3.4.1 SVE Withdrawal Wells

Quarterly sampling of the SVE withdrawal wells occurred on March 9 and 10, 2004. Concentrations of total targeted VOCs at individual wells ranged from 0.00 parts per million by volume (ppm_v) in wells F5 and J2, to 498.95 ppm_v in well E5 (Table 3). Trichloroethene (TCE) and 1,1,1-trichloroethane (1,1,1-TCA) show the highest concentrations.

The total targeted VOC concentration contours using the March analytical data are illustrated in Figure 2. Figures 3 and 4 show individual contaminant concentrations of 1,1,1-TCA and TCE, respectively. The highest VOC concentrations were located in the areas of cell 1 between wells A3 and B3, E2, E3, E5 and F2; and cell 2 of the treatment area in the vicinity of well K3.

3.4.2 Carbon Process Air Control Samples

Carbon treatment system process air control samples were collected from three (3) sample ports identified and illustrated on Figure 5.

Total System VOC samples are collected prior to the combined process air stream entering the carbon treatment system. System samples were labeled "INFLUENT", "MID", and "EFFLUENT".

Total System samples were collected January 14 and 26; February 9 and 24; and March 9 and 10, 2004. The total targeted influent VOC concentration averaged 17.85 ppm_v over the reporting period (Table 2). TCE and 1,1,1-TCA constitute the majority of the VOC mass in the process air stream. Concentrations of target VOCs in the total System samples collected since the initial startup of the System in June 2003 are shown in Figure 6.

Between carbon bed ("MID") and after carbon bed ("EFFLUENT") samples were also collected on the same days as the total System sample to evaluate VOC breakthrough and to determine when carbon change-outs should be performed.

3.4.3 QA/QC Process Air Samples

QA/QC process air samples, including duplicates, sample pump blanks, trip blanks, and instrument blanks, were collected during the sampling events. Duplicates of withdrawal well samples E4 and K3 were collected and analyzed for the targeted VOCs. The results of the analysis are show on Table 3. The sample pump blank concentrations of total targeted compounds were below the detection limit (0.05 ppm_v). The trip and instrument blanks concentrations were also below the detection limit for total targeted compounds.

4.0 VOC YIELD

This section details the System VOC yield distribution based on the individual SVE withdrawal well samples collected during the March 9 and 10, 2004 sampling event. Also discussed in this section is the total System VOC yield based on the air flow through the blowers and the composite/total System VOC analytical results.

4.1 SVE Withdrawal Well VOC Yields

The VOC yield rate for each SVE withdrawal well was calculated using the Ideal Gas Law, the average molecular weight of the targeted compounds, the flow rate for each individual withdrawal well, and the total targeted VOC concentration for each well. Table 3 summarizes the yield rate in pounds per day (lbs/day) for each SVE withdrawal well as measured during the March sampling event.

The VOC yield rates varied from non-measurable to 3.94 lbs/day (well E5). Wells B1, C2, D1, D4, F5, and J4 had a non-measurable yield because of low VOC concentration (PID reading less than 10 ppm), and well M2 had a non-measurable yield due to very low air flow (5 scfm or lower) only. Wells J2, J3, and J6 had a non-measurable yield due to both a low VOC concentration and very low airflow. The table below (see below) summarizes the wells with non-measurable VOC yield rates.

At this time, some wells located in areas with high contaminant concentrations (as shown in the Pre-Remediation Geoprobe Sampling Summary Report, Vestal Well 1-1, Operable Unit 2, Area 4, March 21, 2002), currently show low VOC yield rates. Air flow rates and VOC contaminant levels with this off-gas data may be limited by subsurface geologic conditions (silt lenses), preferential air flow patterns, and soil moisture content. These conditions are unpredictable and change with varying Site conditions.

Figure 7 illustrates SVE withdrawal well total targeted VOC yield rate contours for the March sampling event. Figures 8 and 9 show individual contaminant yield rates of 1,1,1- TCA and TCE, respectively. Most of the withdrawal wells in the treatment area indicate a yield of less than 0.10 lbs/day total targeted VOC. Higher yield rates were observed in the vicinity of wells A3, D2, E2, E4, E5, F2, G2 and K3.

Quarterly Report No. 3 Vestal Well 1-1 Superfund Site Area 4

5	SUMMARY OF WELLS WITH LOW YIELD RATES										
SVE WELL#	FLOW RATE	PHD READINGS	LOW FLOW	LOW PID (<10ppm)	Soil Concentrations	Proposed Actions to Improve	Notes/Action List				
B1	24	1.2		x	Low	None	See paragraph below.				
C2	21	1.1		x	Low	None	See paragraph below.				
D1	25	0.7		x	Medium	None	See paragraph below.				
D4	16	0.7		x	Medium	None	See paragraph below.				
F5	5	0.4		x	Low	None	See paragraph below.				
J2	2	0.3	X	x	Medium	None	See paragraph below.				
J3	2	2.5	X	x	High	None	See paragraph below.				
J4	10	4.2		x	High	None	See paragraph below.				
J6	2	0.3	X	X	High	None	See paragraph below.				
M2	2	11.2	X		Low	None	See paragraph below.				

There are no proposed actions to improve the System (see also Table 6). The new configuration (as of February 9, 2004) of the System converts Cell 2 to injection and focuses contaminant removal operation on Cell 1. Since the reconfiguration (see monthly reports for March, April, May 2004), there have been elevated sustained contaminant concentrations and yields for the majority of 'hot spots' in Cell 1. We propose to maintain this configuration for as long as Cell 1 yield remains high. Right now, Cell 2 is acting as a "blower", concentrating removal activity on Cell 1. When the Cell 1 yield stabilizes or begins to drop, we would propose to adjust the system to concentrate on contaminant removal on Cell 2.

4.2 Total System VOC Yield

The total System VOC yield (Table 4) was calculated using the total System air flow rate (Section 3.3.1) and the influent System sample ("INFLUENT") analytical results. Based on these calculations, the System has yielded approximately 1,153 pounds of VOCs through the March 10, 2004 sampling event (Table 5). Therefore, the average yield rate of the System between June 23, 2003 and March 10, 2004, is 6.27 lbs/day. TCE constitutes approximately 44 percent and 1,1,1-TCA approximately 56 percent of the total VOC yield since the beginning of the SVE System operation. The increasing mass of total targeted VOCs removed from the treatment area is illustrated in Figure 10.

5.0 QUARTERLY REPORT No. 3 ANALYSIS OF MONITORING DATA

This section provides additional analysis of operational data collected between January and March 2004. Total System data was evaluated for this time period. The following evaluations were performed: analyses of total targeted VOC concentrations and yield rates vs. time and Total Targeted Contaminant Yield start-up to March 10, 2004.

5.1 Total System

Table 2 summarizes the total System VOC concentrations and Table 4 summarizes the Total Contaminant yield per day of each VOC within the process air stream. Figure 6 illustrates concentration and daily yield rates of targeted contaminant vs. time, and Figure 10 illustrates Total Targeted Contaminant Yield from start-up to March 10, 2004. As expected, the yield rate and concentration trends closely match.

TCA is the dominant compound detected (Table 4), ranging from 44 to 57 percent of the VOC component of the total System process air stream. 1,1,1—TCA ranged from approximately 43 to 56 percent of the total (Table 4).

The combination of SVE well reconfiguration and decrease in precipitation has resulted in an increase of average contaminant yield rate from quarter 2 through quarter 3 (13.05 ppm and 17.85, respectively).

After reconfiguration of the SVE well polarity and subsequent reduction of flow rates/vacuum pressure to treatment area number 2 the yield ratio of TCE to 1,1,1—TCA from individual wells has significantly increased (Figure s 8 and 9). This is due to the ability of 1,1,1—TCA to be released from inter soil pore spaces at a faster rate than TCE.

The total System air flow continues at a stable rate (512 scfm), which was within 2 to 3 percent of the target air flow rate of 500 scfm.

6.0 PROBLEMS ENCOUNTERED DURING THE REPORTING PERIOD AND RESPECTIVE CORRECTIVE MEASURES

As Discussed in section 2.0 of this report, a float switch within the SVE unit "knockout" tank failed on March 7, 2004. The unit was replaced on March 9, 2004 and the system was restarted.

During this reporting period, several wells were recorded with no air flow. These problems are related to the presence of condensate water in the process piping. Maintenance activities have been performed to remove (increased vacuum to selected wells) and control the amount of water being drawn into the treatment System (closing of selected wells). Should the site soils begin producing substantial quantities of condensate, the pump-out time will be increased in wells constructed with condensate drop legs.

7.0 ANTICIPATED ACTIVITIES

The following activities are anticipated for the next reporting period:

- Continue operations and maintenance of the SVE system,
- Review of SVE well flow patterns and VOC removal (adjustments if necessary),
- The next quarterly sampling event is scheduled for June 2004,
- A carbon change out is anticipated during the next quarter,
- The current SVE System operation expires at the end of July 2004. The total targeted contaminant concentrations for the influent samples taken during this quarter ranged from approximately 6 ppm to approximately 26 ppm. The samples during February and March 2004 were between approximately 18 ppm and approximately 26 ppm (Table 2). Due to this elevated sustained yield, we believe additional SVE Operation is needed before Interim Soil Sampling. We also recommend that no system reconfiguration should be performed at this time. We will continue to monitor monthly influent concentrations. If the concentrations and yields drop substantially for a period of time, we will recommend another System reconfiguration.
- Note that the system operation will be approaching 300 days by the next Quarterly report, requiring the exercise of additional O&M days. We are also at 70% of the line item for water disposal and will need additional funding for this item to continue disposal activities.

8.0 AUTHOR IDENTIFICATION

This report was prepared and checked by:

Douglas < Callahan

Douglas C. Callahan Project Manager Envirogen/Shaw, Inc.

Canandia May hall

Cassandra T. Marshall Project Manager Sevenson Environmental Services, Inc.

FIGURES

•

Sevenson Environmental Services, Inc. DACW41-01-D-0001-0006











CARBON SYSTEM SAMPLING DIAGRAM	TIDWN OF VESTAL BROOME COUNTY, NEW YORK	APLE POINT	PRESSURE GAUGE	
3000705 100000 VES A4- 5 10007 5 or 10	AS SHOWN			

Quarterly المبامن 3 Vestal Well 1-1 Superfund Site Area 4

FIGURE 6 CONCENTRATION (ppmv) AND YIELD RATE (lbs/day) OF TOTAL TARGET VOCs Vs. TIME TOTAL SYSTEM SAMPLE VESTAL AREA 4



Sevenson Environmental Services, Inc DACW41-01-D-0001-0006







Area 4 Quarterly Hervit No. 3 Vestal Well 1-1 Superfund Site



FIGURE 10



Sevenson Environmental Services, Inc DACW41-01-D-0001-0006

----- TOTAL TARGET VOCs START-UP TO DATE (lbs)

.

SVE WELL STATUS

VESTAL AREA 4 JANUARY 26, 2004

SVE WELL #	VAC WELL	INJ WELL	FLOW RATE	STATUS	PID READINGS	SOIL CONCENTRATION
Bypass Flor	w Rate		215			
INFLUENT			512		12.9	
MIDDLE			512		0.4	
EFFLUENT	-		512		0.3	
A1	X		19	OPEN	4.1	LOW
Ā2	X		17	OPEN	2.2	LOW
A3	X		FULL	WATER	NA	LOW
B1	X		19	OPEN	1.5	LOW
B2		X	<5	NA	NA	LOW
B3	X		5	LF	69.2	LOW
C1	X		13	OPEN	5.9	LOW
C2		X	16	NA	NA	MEDIUM
C3	X		7	LF	117.6	MEDIUM
D1	X		8	LF	81.0	LOW
D2		Х	<5	NA	NA	MEDIUM
D3	Х		FULL	WATER	NA	HIGH
D4	X		<5	LF	3.5	HIGH
E1	X		12	OPEN	13.7	LOW
E2		Х	16	NA	NA	MEDIUM
E3	Х		FULL	WATER	NA	HIGH
E4	X		7	LF	6.0	HIGH
E5	X		FULL	WATER	NĂ	HIGH
F1	X		22	OPEN	2.3	LOW
F2	X		5	LF	6.8	MEDIUM
F3	x		<5	LF	9.4	MEDIUM
F4	X		9	OPEN	58.3	LOW
F5	X		14	OPEN	23.6	LOW
F6	x		FULL	WATER	NA	LOW
G1	X		10	OPEN	34.6	LOW
G2	X		6	OPEN	10.8	LOW
H1	X		5	LF	5.9	LOW
H2	X		8	LF	12.3	LOW
1	X		FULL	WATER	NA	LOW
12	X		7	LF	15.5	LOW
13	X		6	LF_	20.2	MEDIUM
4		X	<5	NA	NA	MEDIUM
15	X		<5	LF	9.8	HIGH
J1	X		5	LF	13.9	LOW
J2		X	8	NA	NA	MEDIUM
J3	X		<5	LF	120.1	HIGH
J4		X	<5	NA	NA	HIGH

SVE WELL STATUS

VESTAL AREA 4 JANUARY 26, 2004

SVE WELL #	VAC WELL	INJ WELL	FLOW RATE	STATUS	PID READINGS	SOIL CONCENTRATION
J5	X		13	OPEN	14.1	HIGH
J6	X		<5	OPEN	1.6	HIGH
K1	X		5	LF	15.9	LOW
K2		X	9	NA	NĀ	LOW
КЗ	Х		<5	ĹF	24.2	MEDIUM
K4		Х	<5	NA	NA	MEDIUM
K5	X		6	LF	1.3	HIGH
L1	X		<5	LĒ	10.1	LOW
L2	X		8	LF	6.7	HIGH
L3		X	10	NA	NA	LOW
L4	X		<5	LF	3.9	LOW
M1	X		<5	LF	18.3	LOW
M2	X		9	ĹĒ	4.5	LOW
M3		X	<5	NA	NA	LOW
M4	Х		FULL	WATER	NA	LOW
N1	X		<5	LF	14.2	LOW
N2	X		<5	LF	21.1	LOW
N3	X		7	LF	7.5	LOW

NOTE: LF= limited airflow

Total System Flow calculated by Roots Blower program with climate variables of the day of sampling.

SVE WELL STATUS

VESTAL AREA 4 February 9, 2004

SVE WELL #	VAC WELL	INJ WELL	FLOW RATE	STATUS	PID READINGS	SOIL CONCENTRATION
Bypass Flo	w Rate		215			
INFLUENT			512		21.3	
MIDDLE			512		2.1	
EFFLUEN	•		512		0.3	
A1		Х	20	OPEN	NA	LOW
A2		X	18	OPEN	NA	LOW
A3	X		<5	LF	NA	LOW
B1	Х		25	OPEN	NA	LOW
B2	X		<5	NA	NA	LOW
B3	X		<5	LF	NA	LOW
C1		Х	24	OPEN	NA	LOW
C2	Х		25	NA	NA	MEDIUM
C3	X		<5	ĹF	NA	MEDIUM
D1	X	_	<5	LF	25.3	LOW
D2	x		<5	NA	NA	MEDIUM
D3	X		<5	LF	NA	HIGH
D4	X		<5	OPEN	NA	HIGH
E1		Х	20	OPEN	NA	LOW
E2	X		25	NA	NA	MEDIUM
E3	X		<5	LF	0.6	HIGH
E4	X		25	LF	NA	HIGH
Ē5	X		15	OPEN	NA	HIGH
 F1		X	25	OPEN	NA	LOW
F2	Х		8	OPEN	0.8	MEDIUM
F3	X		<5	OPEN	NA	MEDIUM
F4	X		20	OPEN	5.8	LOW
F5			NA	OFF	NA	LOW
F6	Х		<5	LF	7.2	LOW
G1	X		25	OPEN	NA	LOW
G2	Х		25	OPEN	NA	LOW
H1	x		6	LF	NA	LOW
H2			NA	OFF	NA	LOW
11	X		<5	LF	NA	LOW
2			NA	OFF	NA	LOW
13	X		<5	LF	NĂ	MEDIUM
4		X	<5	NA	NA	MEDIUM
15	X		18	OPEN	NA	HIGH
J1			NĀ	OFF	NA	LOW
J2	Х		<5	LF	NA	MEDIUM
J3	Х		<5	LF	NĀ	HIGH
J4	X		8	OPEN	NA	HIGH

SVE WELL STATUS

VESTAL AREA 4 February 9, 2004

SVE WELL #	VAC WELL	INJ WELL	FLOW RATE	STATUS	PID READINGS	SOIL CONCENTRATION
J5	X		12	OPEN	NA	HIGH
J6	X		<5	OPEN	NA	HIGH
K1		Х	<5	NA	NA	LOW
K2	X		8	OPEN	NA	LOW
K3	Х		<5	LF	NA	MEDIUM
K4			NA	OFF	NA	MEDIUM
K5	X		<5	LF	NA	HIGH
L1		X	<5	NA	NA	LOW
L2	X		7	OPEN	NA	HIGH
L3		X	<5	NA	NA	LOW
L4	X		5	LF	NA	LOW
M1	_		NA	OFF	NA	LOW
M2	Х		<5	ĹF	NA	LOW
M3	X		7	LF	NA	LOW
M4			NA	OFF	NA	LOW
N1			NA	OFF	NA	LOW
N2			NA	OFF	NA	LOW
N3			NA	OFF	NA	LOW

NOTE: During the change-over, the wells had too much water to record a PID reading. This will change once the wells dry

LF= limited airflow

Total System Flow calculated by Roots Blower program with climate variables of the day of sampling.

SVE WELL STATUS

VESTAL AREA 4 March 9 & 10, 2004

SVE WELL #	VAC WELL	INJ WELL	FLOW RATE	STATUS	PID READINGS	SOIL CONCENTRATION
	-					
Bypass Flow	Rate		215			
INFLUENT			512		10.3	
MIDDLE			512		1.3	
EFFLUENT			512		0.3	
A1		X	20	OPEN	NA	LOW
A2		X	18	OPEN	NA	LOW
A3	Х		<5	LF	13.3	LOW
B1	Х		24	OPEN	1.2	LOW
B2	Х		NA	WATER	NA	LOW
B3	Х		<5	LF	9.1	LOW
C1		X	24	OPEN	NA	LOW
C2	Х		21	NA	1.1	MEDIUM
C3	Х		10	OPEN	1.1	MEDIUM
D1	Х		25	OPEN	0.7	LOW
D2	Х		18	NA	23.6	MEDIUM
D3	X		NA	WATER	NA	HIGH
D4	Х		16	OPEN	0.7	HIGH
E1		X	20	OPEN	NA	LOW
E2	Х		8	NA	116.0	MEDIUM
E3	X		NA	WATER	NA	HIGH
E4	Х		25	OPEN	6.2	HIGH
E5	Х		16	OPEN	113.0	HIGH
F1		X	25	OPEN	NA	LOW
F2	Х		20	OPEN	23.9	MEDIUM
F3	X		NA	WATER	NA	MEDIUM
F4	X		NA	WATER	NA	LOW
F5	X		5	LF	0.4	LOW
F6	X		NA	WATER	NA	LOW
G1	Х	1	NA	WATER	NA	LOW
G2	Х		25	OPEN	10.0	LOW
H1	Х		NA	WATER	NA	LOW
H2			NA	OFF	NA	LOW
11	Х		NA	WATER	NA	LOW
12			NA	OFF	NA	LOW
13	Х		NA	WATER	NA	MEDIUM
14		X	<5	NA	NA	MEDIUM
15	X		NA	WATER	NA	HIGH
J1			NA	OFF	NA	LOW
J2	X		<5	LF	0.3	MEDIUM
J3	X		<5	LF	2.5	HIGH
J4	X		10	OPEN	4.2	HIGH

SVE WELL STATUS

VESTAL AREA 4 March 9 & 10, 2004

SVE WELL #	VAC WELL	INJ WELL	FLOW RATE	STATUS	PID READINGS	SOIL CONCENTRATION
J5	Х		NA	WATER	NA	HIGH
J6	X		<5	LF	0.3	HIGH
K1		X	<5	NA	NA	LOW
K2	X		NA	WATER	NĂ	LOW
K3	X		<5	LF	3.7	MEDIUM
K4			NA	OFF	NA	MEDIUM
K5	X		NA	WATER	NA	HIGH
L1		X	<5	NA	NA	LOW
L2	X		NA	WATER	NA	HIGH
L3		X	<5	NA	NA	LOW
L4	X		5	LF	NA	LOW
M1			NA	OFF	NA	LOW
M2	X		<5	LF	11.2	LOW
M3	X		NA	WATER	NA	LOW
M4			NA	OFF	NA	LOW
N1			NA	OFF	NA	LOW
N2			NA	OFF	NA	LOW
N3			NA	OFF	NA	LOW

NOTE: During the change-over, the wells had too much water to record a PID reading. This will change once the wells dry

LF= limited airflow

Total System Flow calculated by Roots Blower program with climate variables of the day of sampling.
Quarterly Progress Report No. 3 Vestal Well 1-1 Superfund Site Area 4

TABLE 2 ANALYTICAL RESULTS OF CONCENTRATIONS OF TARGET COMPOUNDS VESTAL AREA 4

	SAMPLE NUMBER	WELL	FLOW RATE (SCFM)	PID READINGS (ppm)	1,1,1 TCA (ppmv)	TCE (ppmv)	TOTAL TARGET VOCs (ppmv)
VS-S	SVE-INF-011404-0197	INF	512	7.7	2.71	3.57	6.28
γS-S	SVE-MID-011404-0198	MID	512	0.4	0.00	0.00	0.00
-s'	SVE-EFF-011404-0199	EFF	512	0.4	0.00	0.00	0.00
5	3-SVE-TB-011404-0201	TB	AN	0.3	0.00	0.00	0.00
5	3-SVE-INF-012604-0202	ΝF	512	12.9	6.39	7.13	13.52
S	-SVE-MID-012604-0203	MID	512	0.4	0.00	0.00	0.00
S	-SVE-EFF-012604-0204	L L L	512	0.3	0.00	0.00	0.00
ž	S-SVE-TB-012603-0206	ΤB	NA	0.3	0.00	0.00	0.00
Š	S-SVE-INF-020904-0207	INF	512	21.3	12.11	12.34	24.45
ş	S-SVE-MID-020904-0208	MID	512	2.1	3.46	0.00	3.46
ž	S-SVE-EFF-020904-0209	L L L	512	0.3	0.00	0.00	0.00
>	S-SVE-TB-020904-0211	TB	NA	0.3	00.0	0.00	0.00
>	S-SVE-INF-022404-0212	INF	512	19.5	14.57	11.56	26.13
ž	S-SVE-MID-022404-0213	MID	512	11.2	10.96	7.08	18.04
ž	S-SVE-EFF-022404-0214	L L U	512	0.6	0.00	0.00	0.00
>	S-SVE-TB-022404-0216	TB	NA	0.3	0.00	0.00	0.00
ž	S-SVE-INF-031004-0262	INF	512	10.3	8.74	10.12	18.86
20	3-SVE-MID-031004-0263	MID	512	1.3	19.23	0.00	19.23
200	3-SVE-EFF-031004-0264	E E E	512	0.3	0.00	0.00	0.00
S	-SVE-TB-6-031004-0266	ц	NA	0.3	000		000

NOTE 1: 1,1,1 TCA= 1,1,1-Trichloroethane TCE= Trichloroethene NA = Not Applicable

NOTE 2: INF= Influent MID= Middle Carbon EFF= Effluent

TB= Trip Blank

Sevenson Environmental Services, Inc. DACW41-01-D-0001-0006

TABLE 3									
		CO	NTAMINANT	CONCENT	RATIONS	AND YIELDS			
			M	ARCH 9 &	10, 2004				
				VESTAL, A	REA 4				
SAMPLE DATE	SAMPLE ID	FLOW (CFM)	PID READING	1,1,1-TCA (ppmv)	TCE (ppmv)	TOTAL TARGETED CONTAMINANTS (ppmv)	LBS OF 1,1,1-TCA	LBS OF TCE	LBS OF TOTAL TARGETED CONTAMINANTS PER DAY
3/9/2004	D2	18	23.6	13.70	8.41	22.11	0.12	0.07	0.20
3/9/2004	C2	21	1.1	0.00	0.11	0.11	0.00	0.00	0.00
3/9/2004		8	116.0	88.54	101.38	189.92	0.35	0.00	0.00
3/9/2004	D4	16	0.7	0.18	0.00	0.18	0.00	0.00	0.00
3/9/2004	TB-1	NA NA	0.3	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
3/9/2004	101	25	0.7	0.00	0.07	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
3/9/2004	F2	20	23.9	35.39	40.48	75.87	0.00	0.00	0.00
3/9/2004	F4	25	62	24.89	11.31	36.20	0.00	0.40	0.75
3/9/2004	 F4-D	25	5.7	24.00	11 12	35.24	0.01	0.14	0.45
3/0/2004	E5	5	0.4	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.14	0.44
3/9/2004	TB_2		 ΝΔ	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
3/9/2004	C3	10	11	0.00	1 12	1.58	0.00	0.00	0.00
3/9/2004	0	2	0.1	32.50	1.12	80.25	0.00	0.01	0.01
3/0/2004	D0	2	13.1	51 51	86.00	137.51	0.05	0.05	0.00
3/9/2004		24	10.0	0.09	0.00	0.26	0.00	0.00	0.14
3/9/2004	D1	16	113.0	100.13	308.82	408.05	1.52	2.43	3.04
3/3/2004	 		NA	0.00	0.002	430.93	0.00	2.40	0.00
3/9/2004				0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
2/10/2004	<u></u> гв-т	10	4.0	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
3/10/2004		10	4.2	0.25	0.10	0.43	0.00	0.00	0.00
3/10/2004	J2 1/2	2	0.3	120.20	0.00	120.20	0.00	0.00	0.00
3/10/2004	<u> </u>		3.7	139.39	0.00	142.09	0.14	0.00	0.14
3/10/2004	TD 4		3.7	143.00	0.00	143.00	0.14	0.00	0.14
3/10/2004	1 B-4	NA O	0.3	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
3/10/2004		2	11.2	0.41	0.10	0.57	0.00	0.00	0.00
3/10/2004	JO	2	0.3	0.14	0.25	0.39	0.00	0.00	0.00
3/10/2004	J3		2.5	0.57	10.18	0.75	0.00	0.00	0.00
3/10/2004	G2	25	10.0	0.04	13.47	20.11	0.08	0.17	0.25
3/10/2004	18-5		0.3		0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
3/10/2004		512	10.3	8.74	10.12	10.00	2.23	2.54	4.78
3/10/2004		512	1.3	19.23	0.00	19.23	4.91	0.00	4.91
3/10/2004		512	0.3	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
3/10/2004	PB-2		0.3	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
3/10/2004	18-6		0.3	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
		- <u> </u> <u> </u> -							
		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			· · · · · · · · · ·	+			
Note: Flows of less th	an 5 CFM were i	recorded as 2		L		L	l		l
						[]			

TARGET CONTAMINANT YIELD VESTAL AREA 4

SAMPLE DATE	SAMPLE NUMBER	WELL NUMBER	1,1,1 TCA (Ibs/day)	TCE (Ibs/day)	TOTAL TARGET VOCs (Ibs/day)
6/23/2003	VS-SS-INFL-062303-0	INF	9.58	7.18	16.76
6/23/2003	VS-SS-INFL-062303-1	INF	6.37	4.85	11.22
	INFLUENT AVG PER DAY FC	R PERIOD	7.98	6.02	13.99
	TOTAL YIELD (lbs) FOR PER	IOD (6/23-6/23	3)		0.56
6/23/2003	VS-SS-INFL-062303-1	INF	6.37	4.85	11.22
6/23/2003	VS-SS-INFL-062303-4	INF	5.23	5.42	10.66
	INFLUENT AVG PER DAY FC	R PERIOD	5.80	5.14	10.94
	TOTAL YIELD (lbs) FOR PER	IOD (6/23-6/23	3)		1.42
6/23/2003	VS-SS-INFL-062303-4	INF	5.23	5.42	10.66
6/23/2003	VS-SS-INFL-062303-8	INF	4.10	4.33	8.43
	INFLUENT AVG PER DAY FC	R PERIOD	4.67	4.88	9.55
	TOTAL YIELD (lbs) FOR PER	RIOD (6/23-6/2	3)		1.62
6/23/2003	VS-SS-INFL-062303-8	INF	4.10	4.33	8.43
6/24/2003	VS-SS-INF-062403	INF	4.52	6.18	10.70
	INFLUENT AVG PER DAY FC	R PERIOD	4.31	5.26	9.57
	TOTAL YIELD (Ibs) FOR PER	IOD (6/23-6/24	4)		11.19
6/24/2003	VS-SS-INF-062403	INF	4.52	6.18	10.70
6/25/2003	VS-SS-INF-062503	INF	2.28	2.21	4.48
	INFLUENT AVG PER DAY FC	R PERIOD	3.40	4.20	7.59
	TOTAL YIELD (lbs) FOR PER	IOD (6/24-6/25	5)		4.40
6/25/2003	VS-SS-INF-062503	INF	2.28	2.21	4.48
6/27/2003	VS-SVE-INF-062703	INF	3.28	3.26	6.53
	INFLUENT AVG PER DAY FC	R PERIOD	2.78	2.74	5.51
	TOTAL YIELD (lbs) FOR PER	IOD (6/25-6/27	7)		10.79
6/27/2003	VS-SVE-INF-062703	INF	3.28	3.26	6.53
7/7/2003	VS-SVE-INF-070703-0001	INF	6.87	5.04	11.91
	INFLUENT AVG PER DAY FO	R PERIOD	5.08	4.15	9.22
	TOTAL YIELD (lbs) FOR PER	RIOD (7/27-7/7)		92.57
7/7/2003	VS-SVE-INF-070703-0001	INF	6.87	5.04	11.91
7/9/2003	VS-SVE-INF-070903-0006	INF	19.45	17.96	36.92
	INFLUENT AVG PER DAY FO	R PERIOD	13.16	11.50	24.42
	TOTAL YIELD (lbs) FOR PER	IOD (7/7-7/9)			47.85
7/9/2003	VS-SVE-INF-070903-0006	INF	19.45	17.96	36.92
7/17/2003	VS-SVE-INF-071703-0011	INF	8.60	5.65	14.25
	INFLUENT AVG PER DAY FO	R PERIOD	14.03	11.81	25.59
	TOTAL YIELD (Ibs) FOR PER	IOD (7/9-7/17)			114.11
7/17/2003	VS-SVE-INF-071703-0011	INF	8.60	5.65	14.25

TARGET CONTAMINANT YIELD VESTAL AREA 4

SAMPLE DATE	SAMPLE NUMBER	WELL NUMBER	1,1,1 TCA (Ibs/day)	TCE (Ibs/day)	TOTAL TARGET VOCs (lbs/day)
7/29/2003	VS-SVE-INF-072903-0016	INF	2.70	1.88	4.67
	INFLUENT AVG PER DAY FC	R PERIOD	5.65	3.77	9.46
	TOTAL YIELD (Ibs) FOR PER	IOD (7/17-7/29	9)		76.91
7/29/2003	VS-SVE-INF-072903-0016	INF	2.70	1.88	4.67
8/12/2003	VS-SVE-INF-081203-0026	INF	4.07	2.34	6.40
	INFLUENT AVG. PER DAY FO	DR PERIOD	3.39	2.11	5.54
	TOTAL YIELD (lbs) FOR PER	IOD (7/29-8/12	2)		30.33
8/12/2003	VS-SVE-INF-081203-0026	ĪNF	4.07	2.34	6.40
8/25/2003	VS-SVE-INF-082503-0031	INF	6.23	5.06	11.28
	INFLUENT AVG. PER DAY FO	DR PERIOD	5.15	3.70	8.84
	TOTAL YIELD (Ibs) FOR PER	IOD (8/12-8/25	5)		90.08
8/25/2003	VS-SVE-INF-082503-0031	INF	6.23	5.06	11.28
9/3/2003	VS-SVE-INF-090303-0036	INF	8.45	4.01	12.46
	INFLUENT AVG. PER DAY FO	DR PERIOD	7.34	4.54	11.87
	TOTAL YIELD (Ibs) FOR PER	IOD (8/25-9/3)			103.74
9/3/2003	VS-SVE-INF-090303-0036	INF	8.45	4.01	12.46
9/8/2003	VS-SVE-INF-090803-0041	INF	4.23	2.46	6.70
	INFLUENT AVG. PER DAY FO	DR PERIOD	6.34	3.24	9.58
	TOTAL YIELD (Ibs) FOR PER	IOD (9/3-9/8)			38.51
9/8/2003	VS-SVE-INF-090803-0041	INF	4.23	2.46	6.70
9/24/2003	VS-SVE-INF-092403-0099	INF	2.74	1.30	4.04
	INFLUENT AVG. PER DAY FO	DR PERIOD	3.48	1.88	5.37
	TOTAL YIELD (lbs) FOR PER	IOD (9/8-9/24)			72.89
9/24/2003	VS-SVE-INF-092403-0099	INF	2.74	1.30	4.04
10/9/2003	VS-SVE-INF-100903-0109	INF	1.91	1.51	3.42
	INFLUENT AVG. PER DAY FO	DR PERIOD	2.32	1.40	3.73
	TOTAL YIELD (lbs) FOR PER	IOD (9/24-10/9	ə)		55.77
10/9/2003	VS-SVE-INF-100903-0109	INF	1.91	1.51	3.42
10/15/2003	VS-SVE-INF-101503-0114	INF	2.82	2.26	5.08
	INFLUENT AVG. PER DAY FO	DR PERIOD	2.37	1.89	4.25
	TOTAL YIELD (lbs) FOR PER	IOD (10/9-10/1	<u>15) </u>		25.50
10/15/2003	VS-SVE-INF-101503-0114	INF	2.82	2.26	5.08
10/28/2003	VS-SVE-INF-102803-0119	INF	2.65	2.21	4.86
	INFLUENT AVG. PER DAY FO	DR PERIOD	2.74	2.24	4.97
	TOTAL YIELD (lbs) FOR PER	IOD (10/15-10	/28)		<u> </u>
10/28/2003	VS-SVE-INF-102803-0119	INF	2.65	2.21	4.86

TARGET CONTAMINANT YIELD VESTAL AREA 4

SAMPLE DATE	SAMPLE NUMBER	WELL NUMBER	1,1,1 TCA (Ibs/day)	TCE (Ibs/day)	TOTAL TARGET VOCs (Ibs/day)
11/11/2003	VS-SVE-INF-111103-0124	INF	0.99	1.46	2.45
	INFLUENT AVG. PER DAY FO	OR PERIOD	1.82	1.84	3.66
	TOTAL YIELD (Ibs) FOR PER	IOD (10/28-11	/11)		25.11
11/11/2003	VS-SVE-INF-111103-0124	INF	0.99	1.46	2.45
11/19/2003	VS-SVE-INF-111903-0129	INF	1.27	1.39	2.65
	INFLUENT AVG. PER DAY FO	DR PERIOD	1.13	1.43	2.55
	TOTAL YIELD (lbs) FOR PER	IOD (11/11-11	/19)		19.74
11/19/2003	VS-SVE-INF-111103-0124	INF	1.27	1.39	2.65
12/4/2003	VS-SVE-INF-111903-0129	INF	0.74	0.76	1.50
	INFLUENT AVG. PER DAY FO		1.01	1.08	2.08
	TOTAL YIELD (lbs) FOR PER		32.56		
12/4/2003	VS-SVE-INF-111903-0129	INF	0.74	0.76	1.50
1/14/2004	VS-SVE-INF-011404-0197	INF	0.69	0.90	1.59
_	INFLUENT AVG. PER DAY FO	DR PERIOD	0.72	0.83	1.55
	TOTAL YIELD (lbs) FOR PER	12.13			
1/14/2004	VS-SVE-INF-011404-0197	INF	0.69	0.90	1.59
1/26/2004	VS-SVE-INF-012604-0202	INF	1.63	1.79	3.42
	INFLUENT AVG. PER DAY FO	DR PERIOD	1.16	1.35	2.51
	TOTAL YIELD (lbs) FOR PER	IOD (1/14-1/26	3)		24.17
1/26/2004	VS-SVE-INF-012604-0202	INF	1.63	1.79	3.42
2/9/2004	VS-SVE-INF-020904-0207	INF	3.09	3.10	6.20
	INFLUENT AVG. PER DAY FO	DR PERIOD	2.36	2.45	4.81
	TOTAL YIELD (lbs) FOR PERI	IOD (1/26-2/9)			55.27
2/9/2004	VS-SVE-INF-020904-0207	INF	3.09	3.10	6.20
2/24/2004	VS-SVE-INF-022404-0212	INF	3.72	2.91	6.63
	INFLUENT AVG. PER DAY FO	OR PERIOD	3.41	3.01	6.42
	TOTAL YIELD (lbs) FOR PERI	IOD (2/9-2/24)			95.58
2/24/2004	VS-SVE-INF-022404-0212	INF	3.72	2.91	6.63
3/10/2004	VS-SVE-INF-031004-0262	INF	2.23	2.54	4.78
	INFLUENT AVG. PER DAY FO	DR PERIOD	2.98	2.73	5.71
	TOTAL YIELD (lbs) FOR PERI	IOD (2/24-3/10	0)		45.58
	TOTAL YIELD TO RE	PORTED DA	TE		1153.30

Note 1: Beginning and ending period influent yields are averaged and then multiplied by the number of operational days during the reporting period.

Note 2: 1,1,1 TCA= 1,1,1-Trichloroethane TCE= Trichloroethene

Note 3: INF= Influent

TOTAL TARGET CONTAMINANT YIELD TO DATE VESTAL AREA 4

SAMPLE DATE	1,1,1 TCA (lbs)	TCE (lbs)	TOTAL TARGET VOCs (lbs)
6/23/2003	0.00	0.00	0.00
6/23/2003	0.33	0.25	0.58
6/23/2003	1.06	0.89	1.95
6/23/2003	1.84	1.71	3.54
6/24/2003	6.87	7.83	14.70
6/25/2003	8.85	10.28	19.13
6/27/2003	14.28	15.63	29.92
7/7/2003	65.21	57.31	122.52
7/9/2003	90.98	79.35	170.33
7/17/2003	153.51	130.86	284.38
7/29/2003	199.85	161.45	361.30
8/12/2003	218.64	172.99	391.63
8/25/2003	271.09	210.67	481.76
9/3/2003	335.21	250.27	585.48
9/8/2003	360.71	263.28	623.99
9/24/2003	408.05	288.83	696.88
10/9/2003	442.85	309.83	752.68
10/15/2003	457.04	321.14	778.18
10/28/2003	492.69	350.33	843.02
11/11/2003	505.20	362.94	868.14
11/19/2003	513.95	373.96	887.91
12/4/2003	529.68	390.80	920.48
1/14/2004	535.30	397.32	932.62
1/26/2004	546.51	410.29	956.80
2/9/2004	573.66	438.42	1012.08
2/24/2004	624.45	483.19	1107.65
3/10/2004	648.24	504.97	1153.22

NOTE 1:

1,1,1 TCA= 1,1,1-Trichloroethane TCE= Trichloroethene

TABLE 6 SVE WELL PROPOSED CHANGES VESTAL AREA 4

	CURI	RENT STATU	s		r	PROPOSED CHANGES		
SVE WELL #	VAC WELL	INJ WELL	OFF	FLOW STATUS	PROPOSED FLOW CHANGES	REASON		
INFLUENT				<u> </u>				
MIDDLE	′	['	′	<u>'</u> '				
EFFLUENI	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	′	<u>'</u> '				
A1		x		OPEN	None	Leave in the current contiguration to focus on the area in Cell 1.		
A2		x		OPEN	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.		
АЗ	x			LF	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.		
B1	x			OPEN	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.		
B2	x			WATER	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.		
ВЗ	x			LF	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.		
C1		X		OPEN	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.		
C2	X			NA	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.		
СЗ	x			OPEN	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.		
D1	x			OPEN	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.		
D2	x			NA	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.		
D3	x			WATER	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.		
D4	X			OPEN	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.		
E1		X		OPEN	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.		
E2	x			NA	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.		
E3	x			WATER	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.		
E4	x			OPEN	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.		
E5	x			OPEN	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.		
F1		x		OPEN	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.		
F2	x			OPEN	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.		

TABLE 6 SVE WELL PROPOSED CHANGES VESTAL AREA 4

	CURI	RENT STATU	s			PROPOSED CHANGES
SVE WELL #	VAC WELL	INJ WELL	OFF	FLOW STATUS	PROPOSED FLOW CHANGES	REASON
F3	x			WATER	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.
F4	x			WATER	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.
F5	x			LF	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.
F6	x			WATER	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.
G1	x			WATER	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.
G2	x			OPEN	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.
H1	x			WATER	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.
H2			x	OFF	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.
11	x			WATER	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.
12			x	OFF	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.
13	x			WATER	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.
14		x		NA	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.
15	x			WATER	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.
J1			x	OFF	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.
J2	x			LF	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.
J3	X			LF	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.
J4	X			OPEN	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.
J5	X			WATER	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.
J6	X			LF	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.
К1		x		NA	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.
К2	x			WATER	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.
кз	x			LF	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.

TABLE 6 SVE WELL PROPOSED CHANGES VESTAL AREA 4

	CURF	RENT STATU	S			PROPOSED CHANGES
SVE WELL #	VAC WELL	INJ WELL	OFF	FLOW STATUS	PROPOSED FLOW CHANGES	REASON
K4			x	OFF	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.
К5	x			WATER	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.
L1		x		NA	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.
12	x			WATER	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.
L3		x		NA	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.
L4	x			LF	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.
M1			x	OFF	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.
M2	x			LF	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.
МЗ	x			WATER	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.
M4			x	OFF	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.
N1			x	OFF	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.
N2			x	OFF	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.
N3			x	OFF	None	Leave in the current configuration to focus on the area in Cell 1.

APPENDIX A Operation and Maintenance Data

(Including Daily O&M Records, Routine Maintenance and Inspection Forms, and Field Notes)

VESTAL AREA 4 SITE INSPECTION AND OPERATION/MAINTANCE LOG DATE: 1 1 H 104 ARRIVAL TIME: 0930 FAULT LIGHTS ON (list): REASON FOR VISIT, MONTHLY QUARTERLY OTHER OTHER (define): full Samples DOU DTIED KOTANE AND VACUUM LINER TASK PERFORMED: MAIN EQUIPMENT BUILDING CONTROL DOOR LOCKED MAIN CONTROL PANEL CONTROL BOX LOCKED HOUR METER: SVE UNIT 3.34A.A SVE PUMPING UNIT INJECTION BLOWER TEMP: **INJECTION BLOWER TEMP SETTING:** PRESSURE AFTER INJECTION BLOWER "H20740 VACUUM BLOWER TEMP: VACUUM BLOWER TEMP SETTING: VACUUMAFTER FILTER PRESSURE AFTER VACUUM BLOWER: GREASE SEALS CHECKED: DATE OF LAST GREASE: **OIL LEVEL CHECKED:** DATE OF LAST OIL CHANGE: 11-19-03 BELTS CHECKED FOR WEAR: BELT GUARD IN PLACE:

DATE; 112,04

PAGE 2

CARBON BED SYSTEM

CHECK ALL ABOVE-GROUND PIP[ING, VALVES, FITTINGS AND OTHER COMPONETS FOR CRACKS OR LEAKS; CHECK CARBON BEDS CONNECTIONS AND ASSOCIATED INSTRUMENTATION.

> PRESSURE BEFORE GAC UNIT 1 TEMPERATURE BEFORE GAC 1

PRESSURE BETWEEN GAC UNIT 1 AND 2

PRESSURE AFTER GAC UNIT 2 TEMPERATURE AFTER GAC 2

WATER STORAGE UNIT

CHECK ALL ABOVE-GROUND PIPIING, VALVES, FITTINGS AND OTHER COMPONETS FOR CRACKS OR LEAKS; CHECK CARBON BEDS CONNECTIONS AND ASSOCIATED INSTRUMENTATION.

VOLUME OF WATER IN STORAGE TANK: ______ GALLONS WATER IN CONTAINMENT VESSEL: YES _____ NO____ AMOUNT: _____ INCHES

PAGE 3

CELL 1 DISTRIBUTION CENTER

CHECK ALL ABOVE-GROUND PIPING, VALVES, FITTINGS AND OTHER COMPONETS FOR CRACKS OR LEAKS AND ADIQUCY OF SEALS.

CONTROL BOX DISCONNECT ON: ____ 240-VOLT DISCONNECT ON ____

SELECTOR SWITCH: MANUAL ____ OFF ____ AUTO ____

VACUUM STATUS LIGHT: ON _____ OFF _____

CONTROL BOX LOCKED

ELECTRICAL HEAT BREAKER: ON _____ OFF _____

ELECTRICAL HEATER THERMOSTAT SETTING: _____F

PRESSURE AT INJECTION MANIFOLD: _____ "H2O

TEMP AT INJECTION MANIFOLD: _____F

VACUUM AT VACUUM MANIFOLD: _____"H2O

TEMP AT VACUUM MANIFOLD: _____ F

VACUUM AT KNOCKOUT TANK: ______"Hg

WATER PUMP PRESSURE RELIEF SETTING: _____ psi

PAGE 4

CELL 2 DISTRIBUTION CENTER

CHECK ALL ABOVE-GROUND PIPING, VALVES, FITTINGS AND OTHER COMPONETS FOR CRACKS OR LEAKS AND ADIQUCY OF SEALS.

CONTROL BOX DISCONNECT ON: 240-VOLT DISCONNECT ON
SELECTOR SWITCH: MANUAL OFF AUTO
VACUUM STATUS LIGHT: ON OFF
CONTROL BOX LOCKED
ELECTRICAL HEAT BREAKER: ON OFF
ELECTRICAL HEATER THERMOSTAT SETTING:F
PRESSURE AT INJECTION MANIFOLD: "H2O
TEMP AT INJECTION MANIFOLD:F
VACUUM AT VACUUM MANIFOLD:"H2O
TEMP AT VACUUM MANIFOLD: F
VACUUM AT KNOCKOUT TANK:"Hg
WATER PUMP PRESSURE RELIEF SETTING: psi

GENERAL SITE OBSERVATIONS

PAGE 5

CHECK AND NOTE CONDITION OF SITE:

FIELD ACTIVITY CHECKLIST

SVE WELLHEAD AIR FLOWS MEASURED: ____YES ____NO SVE WELLS SAMPLED: ___YES ____NO CARBON CHANGEOUT PERFORMED: ____ WATER REMOVAL PERFORMED: ____ EXTERIOR OF MAIN AND CELL BUILDINGS INSPECTED: ____ INSPECT MAIN POWER AND TELEPHONE LINE: ____

FROM SUMMERY OF PROCESS AIR SAMPLING: _ Kulton 06 TOFLAGAT MIS CARDO, 4

SUMMARY OF OTHER ACTIVITIES: ENATED GATER FROM KO TONC AND VAC - LINRO -

COMMENTS: _____

SIGNATURE OF OPERATIONS TECHNICIAN(S):

N.P. Nefuer)

FAXED - 1-19-04 **VESTAL AREA 4 SITE INSPECTION AND OPERATION/MAINTANCE LOG** DATE: / 1910 ARRIVAL TIME: 0230 FAULT LIGHTS ON (list): "Nove" REASON FOR VISIT: MONTHLY QUARTERLY OTHER OTHER (define): CHECK IBVE SysTem ----TASK PERFORMED: MAIN EQUIPMENT BUILDING CONTROL BOX LOCKED MAIN CONTROL PANEL HOUR METER: SVE UNIT 245100 SVE PUMPING UNIT INJECTION BLOWER TEMP: INJECTION BLOWER TEMP SETTING: "HOSTICLE HG PRESSURE AFTER INJECTION BLOWER VACUUM BLOWER TEMP: VACUUM BLOWER TEMP SETTING: HET MARC 46 VACUUMAFTER FILTER PRESSURE AFTER VACUUM BLOWER: GREASE SEALS CHECKED: _____ DATE OF LAST GREASE: _____A DATE OF LAST OIL CHANGE: パージーの3 OIL LEVEL CHECKED: BELTS CHECKED FOR WEAR: _____ BELT GUARD IN PLACE: ____ (H20) 30"- MID-GARB

PAGE 3

CELL 1 DISTRIBUTION CENTER

CHECK ALL ABOVE-GROUND PIPING, VALVES, FITTINGS AND OTHER COMPONETS FOR CRACKS OR LEAKS AND ADIQUCY OF SEALS.

CONTROL BOX DISCONNECT ON: _____ 240-VOLT DISCONNECT ON _____ SELECTOR SWITCH: MANUAL _____ OFF _____ AUTO ____ VACUUM STATUS LIGHT: ON _____ OFF _____ CONTROL BOX LOCKED _____ ELECTRICAL HEAT BREAKER: ON _____ OFF _____ ELECTRICAL HEATER THERMOSTAT SETTING: ______F PRESSURE AT INJECTION MANIFOLD: ______F VACUUM AT VACUUM MANIFOLD: ______F VACUUM AT VACUUM MANIFOLD: ______F VACUUM AT KNOCKOUT TANK: _A/A____Hg WATER PUMP PRESSURE RELIEF SETTING: ______Psi

PAGE 4

CELL 2 DISTRIBUTION CENTER

CHECK ALL ABOVE-GROUND PIPING, VALVES, FITTINGS AND OTHER COMPONETS FOR CRACKS OR LEAKS AND ADIQUCY OF SEALS.

CON	TROL BOX DISCON		240-VOLT					
SELE	CTOR SWITCH:	MANUAL	OFF	AUTO				
VACL	JUM STATUS LIGHT:	ON OFF						
CON	TROL BOX LOCKED	\angle						
ELEC	TRICAL HEAT BREA		F					
ELECTRICAL HEATER THERMOSTAT SETTING:								
PRES	PRESSURE AT INJECTION MANIFOLD: "H2O							
TEMF	PAT INJECTION MAN	IFOLD:F						
VACL	JUM AT VACUUM MA	NIFOLD:"H20	C					
TEMF	P AT VACUUM MANIF	FOLD: F						
VACU	JUM AT KNOCKOUT	талк: <u>(</u> нд_"Hg	1					
WATE	ER PUMP PRESSURI	E RELIEF SETTING:	<u>NAY</u> psi					

GENERAL SITE OBSERVATIONS

PAGE 5

CHECK AND NOTE CONDITION OF SITE:

FIELD ACTIVITY CHECKLIST

SVE WELLHEAD AIR FLOWS MEASURED: ____YES ____NO SVE WELLS SAMPLED: ___YES ____NO CARBON CHANGEOUT PERFORMED: ____ WATER REMOVAL PERFORMED: ____ EXTERIOR OF MAIN AND CELL BUILDINGS INSPECTED: _____ INSPECT MAIN POWER AND TELEPHONE LINE: _____

SUMMERY OF PROCESS AIR SAMPLING: _____

SUMMARY OF OTHER ACTIVITIES: CALFERED COMMENTS: USUCATA

SIGNATURE OF OPERATIONS TECHNICIAN(S): _

M.P. Melin

KAXED - 1/23/184 VESTAL AREA 4 SITE INSPECTION AND OPERATION/MAINTANCE LOG DATE: 1 1231 04 ARRIVAL TIME: 0900 FAULT LIGHTS ON (list): "I LONE " REASON FOR VISIT: MONTHLY QUARTERLY OTHER OTHER (define): CHEEK ISVE JUSTEN -TASK PERFORMED: MAIN EQUIPMENT BUILDING CONTROL BOX LOCKED CONTROL DOOR LOCKED MAIN CONTROL PANEL HOUR METER: SVE UNIT 3546 . 3418. SVE PUMPING UNIT **INJECTION BLOWER TEMP:** INJECTION BLOWER TEMP SETTING: PRESSURE AFTER INJECTION BLOWER (150°-Cit Flow) To 220 VACUUM BLOWER TEMP: VACUUM BLOWER TEMP SETTING: VACUUMAFTER FILTER PRESSURE AFTER VACUUM BLOWER: "H20 10 HO DATE OF LAST GREASE: 1-19-104 GREASE SEALS CHECKED: DATE OF LAST OIL CHANGE: 11-19-03 OIL LEVEL CHECKED: BELT GUARD IN PLACE: BELTS CHECKED FOR WEAR: Low VAR Relg = 12" H20 PID Relg. ON INFLIENT = 13.7 ppM

DATE; 1 127104

PAGE 2

CARBON BED SYSTEM

CHECK ALL ABOVE-GROUND PIP[ING, VALVES, FITTINGS AND OTHER COMPONETS FOR CRACKS OR LEAKS; CHECK CARBON BEDS CONNECTIONS AND ASSOCIATED INSTRUMENTATION.

> PRESSURE BEFORE GAC UNIT 1 TEMPERATURE BEFORE GAC 1

"H2O

PRESSURE BETWEEN GAC UNIT 1 AND 2

PRESSURE AFTER GAC UNIT 2 TEMPERATURE AFTER GAC 2

6 "H20

WATER STORAGE UNIT

CHECK ALL ABOVE-GROUND PIPIING, VALVES, FITTINGS AND OTHER COMPONETS FOR CRACKS OR LEAKS; CHECK CARBON BEDS CONNECTIONS AND ASSOCIATED INSTRUMENTATION.

> VOLUME OF WATER IN STORAGE TANK: _______ GALLONS WATER IN CONTAINMENT VESSEL: YES _____ NO____ AMOUNT: _____ INCHES

PAGE 3

CELL 1 DISTRIBUTION CENTER

CHECK ALL ABOVE-GROUND PIPING, VALVES, FITTINGS AND OTHER COMPONETS FOR CRACKS OR LEAKS AND ADIQUCY OF SEALS.

CONTROL BOX DISCONN	ECT ON:	240-VOLT D	ISCONNECT ON
SELECTOR SWITCH:	MANUAL	OFF	AUTO
VACUUM STATUS LIGHT:	ON OFF		
CONTROL BOX LOCKED	\leq		
ELECTRICAL HEAT BREAK	er: on 🧹 off		
ELECTRICAL HEATER THE	RMOSTAT SETTING	F <u>کک</u> :	
PRESSURE AT INJECTION	MANIFOLD:	_"H2O / ⁷	
TEMP AT INJECTION MANI	Fold:F		
VACUUM AT VACUUM MAN	IIFOLD:"H2O	· p	
TEMP AT VACUUM MANIFO	DLD: F	•	
VACUUM AT KNOCKOUT TA	ANK: <u>N/A</u> "Hg	. 1	
WATER PUMP PRESSURE	RELIEF SETTING: _	<u>J/A</u> psi	

PAGE 4

CELL 2 DISTRIBUTION CENTER

CHECK ALL ABOVE-GROUND PIPING, VALVES, FITTINGS AND OTHER COMPONETS FOR CRACKS OR LEAKS AND ADIQUCY OF SEALS.

CONTROL BOX DISCONN		240-VOLT	DISCONNECT ON	
SELECTOR SWITCH:	MANUAL	OFF	AUTO	
VACUUM STATUS LIGHT:	ON OFF			
CONTROL BOX LOCKED	\leq			
ELECTRICAL HEAT BREAK	ER: ON 🦯 OFF			
ELECTRICAL HEATER THERMOSTAT SETTING: 55 F				
PRESSURE AT INJECTION	MANIFOLD:	"H2O	P .	
TEMP AT INJECTION MANI	Fold:F			
VACUUM AT VACUUM MAN	IIFOLD:"H20		ρ .	
TEMP AT VACUUM MANIFO	DLD:F			
VACUUM AT KNOCKOUT T	ANK: <u>N/A</u> "Hg	.1		
WATER PUMP PRESSURE	RELIEF SETTING: _	PA psi		

GENERAL SITE OBSERVATIONS
CHECK AND NOTE CONDITION OF SITE: <u>$6aod(Frozew)$</u>
FIELD ACTIVITY CHECKLIST
SVE WELLHEAD AIR FLOWS MEASURED:YESNO SVE WELLS SAMPLED:YESNO CARBON CHANGEOUT PERFORMED: WATER REMOVAL PERFORMED: EXTERIOR OF MAIN AND CELL BUILDINGS INSPECTED: INSPECT MAIN POWER AND TELEPHONE LINE:
SUMMERY OF PROCESS AIR SAMPLING:
SUMMARY OF OTHER ACTIVITIES: OHECKED, OUT SUSTEM. CUT BACK ON NOC. TO CALL #2. PUMPED GLAFED FROM KO MANK (VILFULL), CHECKED CEILS, FLOWS NOT VERY STRAKS, 64+ FLOWING & CATBACK FLOW ON MAC TO 200° OF BLOWER. COMMENTS:
SIGNATURE OF OPERATIONS TECHNICIAN(S):

FAXED - 2-2-04 VESTAL AREA 4 SITE INSPECTION AND OPERATION/MAINTANCE LOG DATE: 212 DA ARRIVAL TIME: 0900 FAULT LIGHTS ON (list): "NONE" REASON FOR VISIT; MONTHLY QUARTERLY OTHER OTHER (define): CHECK ON TSVE System & STE TASK PERFORMED: MAIN EQUIPMENT BUILDING MAIN CONTROL PANEL ____CONTROL BOX LOCKED ___CONTROL DOOR LOCKED HOUR METER: SVE UNIT 3754.5 SVE PUMPING UNIT INJECTION BLOWER TEMP: INJECTION BLOWER TEMP SETTING: PRESSURE AFTER INJECTION BLOWER "H20 4K VACUUM BLOWER TEMP: VACUUM BLOWER TEMP SETTING: VACUUMAFTER FILTER PRESSURE AFTER VACUUM BLOWER: GREASE SEALS CHECKED: _____ DATE OF LAST GREASE: 1-X-A-OIL LEVEL CHECKED: ____ DATE OF LAST OIL CHANGE: 11-19-03 BELTS CHECKED FOR WEAR: _____ BELT GUARD IN PLACE: ____ Low VAC. = 10" #20

DATE; 212104

PAGE 2

CARBON BED SYSTEM

CHECK ALL ABOVE-GROUND PIP[ING, VALVES, FITTINGS AND OTHER COMPONETS FOR CRACKS OR LEAKS; CHECK CARBON BEDS CONNECTIONS AND ASSOCIATED INSTRUMENTATION.

> PRESSURE BEFORE GAC UNIT 1 TEMPERATURE BEFORE GAC 1

PRESSURE BETWEEN GAC UNIT 1 AND 2

"H2O

*78*_"H20

PRESSURE AFTER GAC UNIT 2 TEMPERATURE AFTER GAC 2

<u>7_</u>"H2O

WATER STORAGE UNIT

CHECK ALL ABOVE-GROUND PIPIING, VALVES, FITTINGS AND OTHER COMPONETS FOR CRACKS OR LEAKS; CHECK CARBON BEDS CONNECTIONS AND ASSOCIATED INSTRUMENTATION.

> VOLUME OF WATER IN STORAGE TANK: _____ GALLONS WATER IN CONTAINMENT VESSEL: YES _____ NO____ AMOUNT: _____ INCHES

STORAGE TANK LUAS PURFED OUT By ACTION TECH. ON MON - 1-26-04

PAGE 3

CELL 1 DISTRIBUTION CENTER

CHECK ALL ABOVE-GROUND PIPING, VALVES, FITTINGS AND OTHER COMPONETS FOR CRACKS OR LEAKS AND ADIQUCY OF SEALS.

CONTROL BOX DISCONNECT ON: 240-VOLT DISCONNECT ON				
SELECTOR SWITCH: MANUAL OFF AUTO				
VACUUM STATUS LIGHT: ON OFF				
CONTROL BOX LOCKED				
ELECTRICAL HEAT BREAKER: ON OFF				
ELECTRICAL HEATER THERMOSTAT SETTING:				
PRESSURE AT INJECTION MANIFOLD: 34 "H2O				
TEMP AT INJECTION MANIFOLD: 50 F				
VACUUM AT VACUUM MANIFOLD: 46 "H2O				
VACUUM AT KNOCKOUT TANK:A "Hg				
WATER PUMP PRESSURE RELIEF SETTING:psi				

PAGE 4

CELL 2 DISTRIBUTION CENTER

.

CHECK ALL ABOVE-GROUND PIPING, VALVES, FITTINGS AND OTHER COMPONETS FOR CRACKS OR LEAKS AND ADIQUCY OF SEALS.

	CONTROL BOX DISCONNECT ON: 240-VOLT DISCONNECT ON				
	SELECTOR SWITCH: MANUAL OFF AUTO				
$\left\{ \right\}$	VACUUM STATUS LIGHT: ON OFF				
	CONTROL BOX LOCKED				
	ELECTRICAL HEAT BREAKER: ON OFF				
	ELECTRICAL HEATER THERMOSTAT SETTING: 5				
	PRESSURE AT INJECTION MANIFOLD: "H2O				
	TEMP AT INJECTION MANIFOLD: 50 F				
	VACUUM AT VACUUM MANIFOLD: 86 "H2O				
	TEMP AT VACUUM MANIFOLD: 46 F				
	VACUUM AT KNOCKOUT TANK: Hg				
	WATER PUMP PRESSURE RELIEF SETTING:				

GENERAL SITE OBSERVATIONS PAGE 5 SNOW PLOWING 2 CHECK AND NOTE CONDITION OF SITE: NEEDS SALE FIELD ACTIVITY CHECKLIST SVE WELLHEAD AIR FLOWS MEASURED: _____YES _____NO SVE WELLS SAMPLED: YES NO CARBON CHANGEOUT PERFORMED: WATER REMOVAL PERFORMED: EXTERIOR OF MAIN AND CELL BUILDINGS INSPECTED: INSPECT MAIN POWER AND TELEPHONE LINE: SUMMERY OF PROCESS AIR SAMPLING: _____ SUMMARY OF OTHER ACTIVITIES: TRIED TO CLEAR OUT AFE FLOW METER CHANGED & Bypla WELL HOSES DOKED OFSAND. TRIED TO USE A SNAKE ON SOMEDI (NOT VERY SUCCESSFUL COMMENTS:

SIGNATURE OF OPERATIONS TECHNICIAN(S):

M.P.Mc. Yunto

FAXED-2-9-04 VESTAL AREA 4 SITE INSPECTION AND OPERATION/MAINTANCE LOG DATE: 219104 ARRIVAL TIME: 0900 FAULT LIGHTS ON (list): NONE REASON FOR VISIT: MONTHLY QUARTERLY_ OTHER OTHER (define): CHECK ISVE System - Sample CAPBON BEDS -GET FLOW ROGS AND PID - UNE WALLS. - SNF/MID OPPOW / EFF. TASK PERFORMED: MAIN EQUIPMENT BUILDING CONTROL BOX LOCKED MAIN CONTROL PANEL HOUR METER: SVE UNIT 3867.6 40 SVE PUMPING UNIT **INJECTION BLOWER TEMP:** INJECTION BLOWER TEMP SETTING: PRESSURE AFTER INJECTION BLOWER VACUUM BLOWER TEMP: VACUUM BLOWER TEMP SETTING: VACUUMAFTER FILTER PRESSURE AFTER VACUUM BLOWER: DATE OF LAST GREASE: 2-4-04 GREASE SEALS CHECKED: DATE OF LAST OIL CHANGE: 11-19-03 OIL LEVEL CHECKED: BELT GUARD IN PLACE: BELTS CHECKED FOR WEAR:

DATE; 219101

PAGE 2

CARBON BED SYSTEM

CHECK ALL ABOVE-GROUND PIP[ING, VALVES, FITTINGS AND OTHER COMPONETS FOR CRACKS OR LEAKS; CHECK CARBON BEDS CONNECTIONS AND ASSOCIATED INSTRUMENTATION.

> PRESSURE BEFORE GAC UNIT 1 TEMPERATURE BEFORE GAC 1

PRESSURE BETWEEN GAC UNIT 1 AND 2

'H2O

78″_"H20

"H2O

PRESSURE AFTER GAC UNIT 2 TEMPERATURE AFTER GAC 2

WATER STORAGE UNIT

CHECK ALL ABOVE-GROUND PIPIING, VALVES, FITTINGS AND OTHER COMPONETS FOR CRACKS OR LEAKS; CHECK CARBON BEDS CONNECTIONS AND ASSOCIATED INSTRUMENTATION.

VOLUME OF WATER IN STORAGE TANK:_	0	_ GALLONS	
WATER IN CONTAINMENT VESSEL: YES	NO_X	AMOUNT:	INCHES

PAGE 3	
CELL 1 DISTRIBUTION CENTER CHECK ALL ABOVE-GROUND PIPING, VALVES, FITTINGS AND OTHER COMPONETS FOR (OR LEAKS AND ADIQUCY OF SEALS.	RACKS
CONTROL BOX DISCONNECT ON: 240-VOLT DISCONNECT ON	_
SELECTOR SWITCH: MANUAL OFF AUTO	
VACUUM STATUS LIGHT: ON OFF	
CONTROL BOX LOCKED	
ELECTRICAL HEAT BREAKER: ON OFF	
ELECTRICAL HEATER THERMOSTAT SETTING:	
PRESSURE AT INJECTION MANIFOLD: 35 "H2O	
TEMP AT INJECTION MANIFOLD: 51 F	
VACUUM AT VACUUM MANIFOLD: "H20	
TEMP AT VACUUM MANIFOLD: 50 F	
VACUUM AT KNOCKOUT TANK: N/A "Hg	
WATER PUMP PRESSURE RELIEF SETTING:	

CELL 2 DISTRIBUTION CENTER

CHECK ALL ABOVE-GROUND PIPING, VALVES, FITTINGS AND OTHER COMPONETS FOR CRACKS OR LEAKS AND ADIQUCY OF SEALS.

	CONTROL BOX		240-VOLT	DISCONNECT ON	\leq	
	SELECTOR SWITC	CH: MANUAL	OFF	AUTO		
	VACUUM STATUS		=			
	CONTROL BOX LC					
	ELECTRICAL HEAT		0FF			
	ELECTRICAL HEAT	TER THERMOSTAT SET	TING: <u>JJ</u> F			
(PRESSURE AT INJ	JECTION MANIFOLD:	<u>78</u> "H2O	•		
Ì		ON MANIFOLD:	F			
/	VACUUM AT VACU	JUM MANIFOLD: <u>84</u> "	H2O			
		MANIFOLD: <u>48</u> F				
	VACUUM AT KNOO	CKOUT TANK: 1/0	'Hg /			
	WATER PUMP PRI	ESSURE RELIEF SETTIN	G: N/A psi			

PAGE 4

GENERAL SITE OBSERVATIONS PAGE 5 AVEREL CHECK AND NOTE CONDITION OF SITE: FIELD ACTIVITY CHECKLIST SVE WELLHEAD AIR FLOWS MEASURED: YES NO SVE WELLS SAMPLED: ____ YES NO CARBON CHANGEOUT PERFORMED: _ WATER REMOVAL PERFORMED: EXTERIOR OF MAIN AND CELL BUILDINGS INSPECTED: INSPECT MAIN POWER AND TELEPHONE LINE: 150 ula SUMMERY OF PROCESS AIR SAMPLING: TOPLIENT MD FLOWS ON ALL WERE SUMMARY OF OTHER ACTIVITIES: MENSULAD TOOK PID REAS ON AU IMAGE F J AN LINE WATER 120 TANK AND MOIN EMATION TRUNG COMMENTS: SIGNATURE OF OPERATIONS TECHNICIAN(S): ____

FAXED - 2-16-124 VESTAL AREA 4 SITE INSPECTION AND OPERATION/MAINTANCE LOG DATE: JIG 104 ARRIVAL TIME: MOD FAULT LIGHTS ON (list): "Non" REASON FOR VISIT: MONTHLY QUARTERLY OTHER OTHER (define): CILECK ISVESTEN & FUMP OUT KO TANK TASK PERFORMED: MAIN EQUIPMENT BUILDING CONTROL BOX LOCKED -CONTROL DOOR LOCKED MAIN CONTROL PANEL 0 HOUR METER: SVE UNIT 4038°5 HB SVE PUMPING UNIT INJECTION BLOWER TEMP: INJECTION BLOWER TEMP SETTING: PRESSURE AFTER INJECTION BLOWER VACUUM BLOWER TEMP: Low VAC 10" H20 VACUUM BLOWER TEMP SETTING: VACUUMAFTER FILTER PRESSURE AFTER VACUUM BLOWER: "H2O-GREASE SEALS CHECKED: _____ DATE OF LAST GREASE: J-JJ-OH DATE OF LAST OIL CHANGE: 2-12-04 OIL LEVEL CHECKED: ~ BELTS CHECKED FOR WEAR: BELT GUARD IN PLACE:

DATE; 216104

PAGE 2

CARBON BED SYSTEM

CHECK ALL ABOVE-GROUND PIP[ING, VALVES, FITTINGS AND OTHER COMPONETS FOR CRACKS OR LEAKS; CHECK CARBON BEDS CONNECTIONS AND ASSOCIATED INSTRUMENTATION.

> PRESSURE BEFORE GAC UNIT 1 TEMPERATURE BEFORE GAC 1

PRESSURE BETWEEN GAC UNIT 1 AND 2

"H2O

"H20

'H2O

PRESSURE AFTER GAC UNIT 2 TEMPERATURE AFTER GAC 2

WATER STORAGE UNIT

CHECK ALL ABOVE-GROUND PIPIING, VALVES, FITTINGS AND OTHER COMPONETS FOR CRACKS OR LEAKS; CHECK CARBON BEDS CONNECTIONS AND ASSOCIATED INSTRUMENTATION.

VOLUME OF WATER IN STORAGE TANK: ______ GALLONS _____ GALLONS _____ MO____ AMOUNT: _____ INCHES
CELL 1 DISTRIBUTION CENTER CHECK ALL ABOVE-GROUND PIPING, VALVES, FITTINGS AND OTHER COMPONETS FOR CRACKS OR LEAKS AND ADIQUCY OF SEALS. CONTROL BOX DISCONNECT ON: 240-VOLT DISCONNECT ON OFF ____ AUTO ___ SELECTOR SWITCH: MANUAL OFF VACUUM STATUS LIGHT: ON . CONTROL BOX LOCKED ELECTRICAL HEAT BREAKER: ON / OFF ELECTRICAL HEATER THERMOSTAT SETTING: 55 F PRESSURE AT INJECTION MANIFOLD: 18 "H2O TEMP AT INJECTION MANIFOLD: 40 F VACUUM AT VACUUM MANIFOLD: 98 "H2O TEMP AT VACUUM MANIFOLD: 42 F VACUUM AT KNOCKOUT TANK: المراجع "Ha WATER PUMP PRESSURE RELIEF SETTING:

PAGE 3

PAGE 4

CELL 2 DISTRIBUTION CENTER

CHECK ALL ABOVE-GROUND PIPING, VALVES, FITTINGS AND OTHER COMPONETS FOR CRACKS OR LEAKS AND ADIQUCY OF SEALS.

CONTROL BOX DISCONNECT ON: 240-VOLT DISCONNECT ON
SELECTOR SWITCH: MANUAL OFF AUTO
VACUUM STATUS LIGHT: ON OFF
CONTROL BOX LOCKED
ELECTRICAL HEAT BREAKER: ON OFF
ELECTRICAL HEATER THERMOSTAT SETTING: 55 F
PRESSURE AT INJECTION MANIFOLD: <u>B6</u> "H2O
TEMP AT INJECTION MANIFOLD: 40 F
VACUUM AT VACUUM MANIFOLD: <u>73</u> "H20
TEMP AT VACUUM MANIFOLD: 72 F
WATER PUMP PRESSURE RELIEF SETTING: NATER PUMP PRESSURE RELIEF SETTING:

GENERAL SITE OBSERVATIONS	PAGE 5
CHECK AND NOTE CONDITION OF SITE:	
FIELD ACTIVITY CHECKLIST	
SVE WELLHEAD AIR FLOWS MEASURED:YESNO SVE WELLS SAMPLED:YESNO CARBON CHANGEOUT PERFORMED: WATER REMOVAL PERFORMED: EXTERIOR OF MAIN AND CELL BUILDINGS INSPECTED: INSPECT MAIN POWER AND TELEPHONE LINE:	
SUMMERY OF PROCESS AIR SAMPLING:	
SUMMARY OF OTHER ACTIVITIES: PUMPED LISTED FRAME KO TANK CHECKED CELLS 178 CUT BACK FLOW ON WELLS 0/S	Î Ae:
COMMENTS:	
······································	
SIGNATURE OF OPERATIONS TECHNICIAN(S):	

FAXED TO GR - 1050+108. 2/24 VESTAL AREA 4 SITE INSPECTION AND OPERATION/MAINTANCE LOG DATE: 2 24104 ARRIVAL TIME: 0900 FAULT LIGHTS ON (list): ____NONS" REASON FOR VISIT: MONTHLY QUARTERLY OTHER. OTHER (define): CARBON BED OF SAMPLING. ISLE SUST. NOINT UED OS AMPLES TASK PEREORMED: Allis #1,43 NOR MAIN EQUIPMENT BUILDING CONTROL BOX LOCKED CONTROL DOOR LOCKED MAIN CONTROL PANEL HOUR METER: SVE UNIT 4220.7 HAX. SVE PUMPING UNIT INJECTION BLOWER TEMP: INJECTION BLOWER TEMP SETTING: PRESSURE AFTER INJECTION BLOWER VACUUM BLOWER TEMP: VACUUM BLOWER TEMP SETTING: VACUUMAFTER FILTER PRESSURE AFTER VACUUM BLOWER: DATE OF LAST GREASE: 2-20-104 GREASE SEALS CHECKED: DATE OF LAST OIL CHANGE: 2-12-04 OIL LEVEL CHECKED: BELTS CHECKED FOR WEAR: BELT GUARD IN PLACE:

DATE: 24 04

PAGE 2

CARBON BED SYSTEM

CHECK ALL ABOVE-GROUND PIP[ING, VALVES, FITTINGS AND OTHER COMPONETS FOR CRACKS OR LEAKS; CHECK CARBON BEDS CONNECTIONS AND ASSOCIATED INSTRUMENTATION.

> PRESSURE BEFORE GAC UNIT 1 TEMPERATURE BEFORE GAC 1

PRESSURE BETWEEN GAC UNIT 1 AND 2

"H20

PRESSURE AFTER GAC UNIT 2 TEMPERATURE AFTER GAC 2

WATER STORAGE UNIT

CHECK ALL ABOVE-GROUND PIPING, VALVES, FITTINGS AND OTHER COMPONETS FOR CRACKS OR LEAKS; CHECK CARBON BEDS CONNECTIONS AND ASSOCIATED INSTRUMENTATION.

> VOLUME OF WATER IN STORAGE TANK: ________ GALLONS WATER IN CONTAINMENT VESSEL: YES ______ NO_____ AMOUNT: ______ INCHES

PAGE 3

CELL 1 DISTRIBUTION CENTER CHECK ALL ABOVE-GROUND PIPING, VALVES, FITTINGS AND OTHER COMPONETS FOR CRACKS OR LEAKS AND ADIQUCY OF SEALS. CONTROL BOX DISCONNECT ON: ____ 240-VOLT DISCONNECT ON ____ MANUAL ____ OFF ____ AUTO ____ SELECTOR SWITCH: VACUUM STATUS LIGHT: ON / OFF CONTROL BOX LOCKED ELECTRICAL HEAT BREAKER: ON 🖊 OFF ELECTRICAL HEATER THERMOSTAT SETTING: PRESSURE AT INJECTION MANIFOLD: _____ "H2O TEMP AT INJECTION MANIFOLD: _____F VACUUM AT VACUUM MANIFOLD: _____"H2O TEMP AT VACUUM MANIFOLD: _____ F VACUUM AT KNOCKOUT TANK: NA "Hg WATER PUMP PRESSURE RELIEF SETTING: /A psi

PAGE 4

CELL 2 DISTRIBUTION CENTER

CHECK ALL ABOVE-GROUND PIPING, VALVES, FITTINGS AND OTHER COMPONETS FOR CRACKS OR LEAKS AND ADIQUCY OF SEALS.

CONTROL BOX DISCONNECT ON: 240-VOLT DISCONNECT ON
SELECTOR SWITCH: MANUAL OFF AUTO
VACUUM STATUS LIGHT: ON OFF
CONTROL BOX LOCKED
ELECTRICAL HEAT BREAKER: ON OFF
ELECTRICAL HEATER THERMOSTAT SETTING:
PRESSURE AT INJECTION MANIFOLD: "H2O
TEMP AT INJECTION MANIFOLD:F
VACUUM AT VACUUM MANIFOLD:"H2O
TEMP AT VACUUM MANIFOLD: F
WATER PUMP PRESSURE RELIEF SETTING

GENERAL SITE OBSERVATIONS PAGE 5 CHECK AND NOTE CONDITION OF SITE: SUSAN WEARD FIELD ACTIVITY CHECKLIST SVE WELLHEAD AIR FLOWS MEASURED: _____YES _____NO SVE WELLS SAMPLED: YES NO CARBON CHANGEOUT PERFORMED: WATER REMOVAL PERFORMED: EXTERIOR OF MAIN AND CELL BUILDINGS INSPECTED: INSPECT MAIN POWER AND TELEPHONE LINE: inger? SUMMERY OF PROCESS AIR SAMPLING: INFLUENT, MID CORON AND EA SUMMARY OF OTHER ACTIVITIES. Tak Kobs A MENIFLO. LUBRICOTES F attings or) FROM KOTANK; DUER is Sharly MELTING TEMPS, ARE MODERTING COMMENTS: SUDAL SOMEWHAT. Pulling LESS WATER SIGNATURE OF OPERATIONS TECHNICIAN(S): M.P. MEYUND

2D-READINGS-19:5 ppm INE. 11:2 ppm MID: 06 ppm EFF.

VESTAL AREA 4 SITE INSPECTION AND OPERATION/MAINTANCE LOG DATE: 318 104 ARRIVAL TIME: 000 FAULT LIGHTS ON (list):_ REASON FOR VISIT: MONTHLY QUARTERLY-OTHER OTHER (define): HERE TASK PERFORMED: ~9- DL -03 MAIN EQUIPMENT BUILDING CONTROL DOOR LOCKED CONTROL BOX LOCKED MAIN CONTROL PANEL HOUR METER: SVE UNIT 4380.0 SVE PUMPING UNIT INJECTION BLOWER TEMP: INJECTION BLOWER TEMP SETTING: PRESSURE AFTER INJECTION BLOWER "H2O VACUUM BLOWER TEMP: VACUUM BLOWER TEMP SETTING: F VACUUMAFTER FILTER "H2O PRESSURE AFTER VACUUM BLOWER: "H2O DATE OF LAST GREASE: 3-24-04 GREASE SEALS CHECKED: 6 DATE OF LAST OIL CHANGE: 2-12-04 OIL LEVEL CHECKED: BELTS CHECKED FOR WEAR: BELT GUARD IN PLACE:

DATE; / /

PAGE 2

CARBON BED SYSTEM

CHECK ALL ABOVE-GROUND PIP[ING, VALVES, FITTINGS AND OTHER COMPONETS FOR CRACKS OR LEAKS; CHECK CARBON BEDS CONNECTIONS AND ASSOCIATED INSTRUMENTATION.

> PRESSURE BEFORE GAC UNIT 1 TEMPERATURE BEFORE GAC 1



PRESSURE BETWEEN GAC UNIT 1 AND 2

PRESSURE AFTER GAC UNIT 2 TEMPERATURE AFTER GAC 2

"H2O

"H20

WATER STORAGE UNIT

CHECK ALL ABOVE-GROUND PIP(ING, VALVES, FITTINGS AND OTHER COMPONETS FOR CRACKS OR LEAKS; CHECK CARBON BEDS CONNECTIONS AND ASSOCIATED INSTRUMENTATION.

VOLUME OF WATER IN STORAGE TANK:______ GALLONS GALLONS WATER IN CONTAINMENT VESSEL: YES _____ NO____ AMOUNT:_____ INCHES

PAGE 3

CELL 1 DISTRIBUTION CENTER

CHECK ALL ABOVE-GROUND PIPING, VALVES, FITTINGS AND OTHER COMPONETS FOR CRACKS OR LEAKS AND ADIQUCY OF SEALS.

CONTROL BOX DISCONNECT ON: ____ 240-VOLT DISCONNECT ON ____

SELECTOR SWITCH: MANUAL ____ OFF ____ AUTO ____

VACUUM STATUS LIGHT: ON _____ OFF ____

CONTROL BOX LOCKED

ELECTRICAL HEAT BREAKER: ON _____ OFF ____

ELECTRICAL HEATER THERMOSTAT SETTING: _____F

PRESSURE AT INJECTION MANIFOLD: ______*H2O

TEMP AT INJECTION MANIFOLD: _____F

VACUUM AT VACUUM MANIFOLD: ______"H2O

TEMP AT VACUUM MANIFOLD: _____ F

VACUUM AT KNOCKOUT TANK: ______ "Hg

WATER PUMP PRESSURE RELIEF SETTING: _____ psi

PAGE 4

CELL 2 DISTRIBUTION CENTER

CHECK ALL ABOVE-GROUND PIPING, VALVES, FITTINGS AND OTHER COMPONETS FOR CRACKS OR LEAKS AND ADIQUCY OF SEALS.

	•
SELECTOR SWITCH: MANUAL OFF AUTO	
VACUUM STATUS LIGHT: ON OFF	
CONTROL BOX LOCKED	
ELECTRICAL HEAT BREAKER: ON OFF	
ELECTRICAL HEATER THERMOSTAT SETTING:F	
PRESSURE AT INJECTION MANIFOLD: "H2O	
TEMP AT INJECTION MANIFOLD:F	
VACUUM AT VACUUM MANIFOLD:"H2O	
TEMP AT VACUUM MANIFOLD: F	
VACUUM AT KNOCKOUT TANK:"Hg	

WATER PUMP PRESSURE RELIEF SETTING: _____ psi

GENERAL SITE OBSERVATIONS PAGE 5
CHECK AND NOTE CONDITION OF SITE: SNOW FIGE (GONE)
FIELD ACTIVITY CHECKLIST
SVE WELLHEAD AIR FLOWS MEASURED:YESNO SVE WELLS SAMPLED:YESNO CARBON CHANGEOUT PERFORMED: WATER REMOVAL PERFORMED: EXTERIOR OF MAIN AND CELL BUILDINGS INSPECTED: INSPECT MAIN POWER AND TELEPHONE LINE:
SUMMERY OF PROCESS AIR SAMPLING:
SUMMARY OF OTHER ACTIVITIES: PURPED WITER FROM KOTANK. LUBUGATED SUSTEM, CHECKED OFF CEUS #1 AND #2.
SIGNATURE OF OPERATIONS TECHNICIAN(S):

.

DATE: 319 104 ARRIVAL TIME: 0900 FAULT LIGHTS ON (list):

REASON FOR VISIT: MONTHLY QUARTERLY OTHER OTHER (define):

TASK PE	ERFORMED: SHIPPED OARBON AND DED 10 DRUMS OF SPENT OAR DED FROM SEVENSM AND T	BON TO PA. ON SITE DOUG COMPHON, HE USARMY CORPS OF ENS
	MAIN EQUIPMEN	NT BUILDING
MAIN CC HOUR M <u>SVE PUN</u>	$\begin{array}{l} \begin{array}{c} \begin{array}{c} \begin{array}{c} \\ \end{array} \end{array} \\ \begin{array}{c} \end{array} \\ \end{array} \\ \begin{array}{c} \end{array} \\ \end{array} \\ \begin{array}{c} \end{array} \end{array} \\ \begin{array}{c} \end{array} \\ \end{array} \\ \end{array} \\ \end{array} \\ \begin{array}{c} \end{array} \\ \end{array} \\ \end{array} \\ \end{array} \\ \end{array} \\ \begin{array}{c} \end{array} \\ \end{array} $	OCKED CONTROL DOOR LOCKED
•	INJECTION BLOWER TEMP: INJECTION BLOWER TEMP SETTING: PRESSURE AFTER INJECTION BLOWEI	F F R"H2O
•	VACUUM BLOWER TEMP: VACUUM BLOWER TEMP SETTING: VACUUMAFTER FILTER PRESSURE AFTER VACUUM BLOWER:	F "H2O "H2O "H2O
	GREASE SEALS CHECKED:	DATE OF LAST GREASE:
	OIL LEVEL CHECKED:	DATE OF LAST OIL CHANGE:
	BELTS CHECKED FOR WEAR:	BELT GUARD IN PLACE:

DATE;__/_/___

PAGE 2

"H2O

"H20

"H2O

F

CARBON BED SYSTEM

CHECK ALL ABOVE-GROUND PIP[ING, VALVES, FITTINGS AND OTHER COMPONETS FOR CRACKS OR LEAKS; CHECK CARBON BEDS CONNECTIONS AND ASSOCIATED INSTRUMENTATION.

> PRESSURE BEFORE GAC UNIT 1 TEMPERATURE BEFORE GAC 1



PRESSURE AFTER GAC UNIT 2 TEMPERATURE AFTER GAC 2

WATER STORAGE UNIT

CHECK ALL ABOVE-GROUND PIP[ING, VALVES, FITTINGS AND OTHER COMPONETS FOR CRACKS OR LEAKS; CHECK CARBON BEDS CONNECTIONS AND ASSOCIATED INSTRUMENTATION.

> VOLUME OF WATER IN STORAGE TANK:_____ GALLONS WATER IN CONTAINMENT VESSEL: YES ____ NO____ AMOUNT:____ INCHES

PAGE 3

CELL 1 DISTRIBUTION CENTER

CHECK ALL ABOVE-GROUND PIPING, VALVES, FITTINGS AND OTHER COMPONETS FOR CRACKS OR LEAKS AND ADIQUCY OF SEALS.

CONTROL BOX DISCONNECT ON: ____ 240-VOLT DISCONNECT ON ____

SELECTOR SWITCH: MANUAL ____ OFF ____ AUTO ____

VACUUM STATUS LIGHT: ON _____ OFF _____

CONTROL BOX LOCKED _____

ELECTRICAL HEAT BREAKER: ON _____ OFF ____

ELECTRICAL HEATER THERMOSTAT SETTING: _____F

PRESSURE AT INJECTION MANIFOLD: _____ "H2O

TEMP AT INJECTION MANIFOLD: _____F

VACUUM AT VACUUM MANIFOLD: ______"H2O

TEMP AT VACUUM MANIFOLD: _____ F

VACUUM AT KNOCKOUT TANK: ______"Hg

WATER PUMP PRESSURE RELIEF SETTING: _____ psi

PAGE 4

CELL 2 DISTRIBUTION CENTER

CHECK ALL ABOVE-GROUND PIPING, VALVES, FITTINGS AND OTHER COMPONETS FOR CRACKS OR LEAKS AND ADIQUCY OF SEALS.

CONTROL BOX DISCONNECT ON: 240-VOLT DISCONNECT ON
SELECTOR SWITCH: MANUAL OFF AUTO
VACUUM STATUS LIGHT: ON OFF
CONTROL BOX LOCKED
ELECTRICAL HEAT BREAKER: ON OFF
ELECTRICAL HEATER THERMOSTAT SETTING:F
PRESSURE AT INJECTION MANIFOLD: "H2O
TEMP AT INJECTION MANIFOLD:F
VACUUM AT VACUUM MANIFOLD:"H2O
TEMP AT VACUUM MANIFOLD: F
VACUUM AT KNOCKOUT TANK:"Hg
WATER PUMP PRESSURE RELIEF SETTING: psi

GENERAL SITE OBSERVATIONS

CHECK AND NOTE CONDITION OF SITE:

FIELD ACTIVITY CHECKLIST

SVE WELLHEAD AIR FLOWS MEASURED: YES NO SVE WELLS SAMPLED: ____ YES ____ NO CARBON CHANGEOUT PERFORMED: WATER REMOVAL PERFORMED: EXTERIOR OF MAIN AND CELL BUILDINGS INSPECTED: INSPECT MAIN POWER AND TELEPHONE LINE:

ultes SUMMERY OF PROCESS AIR SAMPLING: THE SACUUM WELLS. AND LIVONIA MI N.

SUMMARY OF OTHER ACTIVITIES: SHIPPED 10 DRUMS OF ENT CARBON TO Dollantes, P.

COMMENTS:

SIGNATURE OF OPERATIONS TECHNICIAN(S): _______.

PAGE 5

DATE: 3 1/01 A ARRIVAL TIME: 0900 FAULT LIGHTS ON (list):

REASON FOR VISIT: MONTHLY QUARTERLY OTHER OTHER (define):

TASK PERFORMED: OG SAmpling - 2ND HorF

MAIN EQUIPMENT BUILDING

MAIN CONTROL PANEL CONTROL BOX HOUR METER: SVE UNIT 4412 .5	K LOCKED CONTROL DOOR LOCKED
SVE PUMPING UNIT	
INJECTION BLOWER TEMP: INJECTION BLOWER TEMP SETTIN PRESSURE AFTER INJECTION BLO	G:F WER"H2O
VACUUM BLOWER TEMP: VACUUM BLOWER TEMP SETTING: VACUUMAFTER FILTER PRESSURE AFTER VACUUM BLOW	F "H2O ER:"H2O
GREASE SEALS CHECKED:	DATE OF LAST GREASE:
OIL LEVEL CHECKED:	DATE OF LAST OIL CHANGE:
BELTS CHECKED FOR WEAR:	BELT GUARD IN PLACE:

DATE;__/__/___

PAGE 2

CARBON BED SYSTEM

CHECK ALL ABOVE-GROUND PIP[ING, VALVES, FITTINGS AND OTHER COMPONETS FOR CRACKS OR LEAKS; CHECK CARBON BEDS CONNECTIONS AND ASSOCIATED INSTRUMENTATION.

PRESSURE BEFORE GAC UNIT 1 TEMPERATURE BEFORE GAC 1



"H2O

PRESSURE BETWEEN GAC UNIT 1 AND 2

PRESSURE AFTER GAC UNIT 2 TEMPERATURE AFTER GAC 2

WATER STORAGE UNIT

CHECK ALL ABOVE-GROUND PIPIING, VALVES, FITTINGS AND OTHER COMPONETS FOR CRACKS OR LEAKS; CHECK CARBON BEDS CONNECTIONS AND ASSOCIATED INSTRUMENTATION.

> VOLUME OF WATER IN STORAGE TANK:______ GALLONS WATER IN CONTAINMENT VESSEL: YES _____ NO_____ AMOUNT:_____ INCHES

PAGE 3

CELL 1 DISTRIBUTION CENTER

CHECK ALL ABOVE-GROUND PIPING, VALVES, FITTINGS AND OTHER COMPONETS FOR CRACKS OR LEAKS AND ADIQUCY OF SEALS.

CONTROL BOX DISCONNECT ON: ____ 240-VOLT DISCONNECT ON ____

SELECTOR SWITCH: MANUAL ____ OFF ____ AUTO ____

VACUUM STATUS LIGHT: ON _____ OFF _____

CONTROL BOX LOCKED

ELECTRICAL HEAT BREAKER: ON _____ OFF ____

ELECTRICAL HEATER THERMOSTAT SETTING: _____F

PRESSURE AT INJECTION MANIFOLD: _____ "H2O

TEMP AT INJECTION MANIFOLD: _____ F

VACUUM AT VACUUM MANIFOLD: ______"H2O

TEMP AT VACUUM MANIFOLD: _____ F

VACUUM AT KNOCKOUT TANK: ______ "Hg

WATER PUMP PRESSURE RELIEF SETTING: _____ psi

PAGE 4

CELL 2 DISTRIBUTION CENTER

CHECK ALL ABOVE-GROUND PIPING, VALVES, FITTINGS AND OTHER COMPONETS FOR CRACKS OR LEAKS AND ADIQUCY OF SEALS.

CONTROL BOX DISCONNECT ON: 240-VOLT DISCONNECT ON
SELECTOR SWITCH: MANUAL OFF AUTO
VACUUM STATUS LIGHT: ON OFF
CONTROL BOX LOCKED
ELECTRICAL HEAT BREAKER: ON OFF
ELECTRICAL HEATER THERMOSTAT SETTING:F
PRESSURE AT INJECTION MANIFOLD: "H2O
TEMP AT INJECTION MANIFOLD:F
VACUUM AT VACUUM MANIFOLD:"H2O
TEMP AT VACUUM MANIFOLD: F
VACUUM AT KNOCKOUT TANK:"Hg
WATER PUMP PRESSURE RELIEF SETTING: psi

GENERAL SITE OBSERVATIONS

PAGE 5

CHECK AND NOTE CONDITION OF SITE:

FIELD ACTIVITY CHECKLIST

SVE WELLHEAD AIR FLOWS MEASURED: ____YES ____NO SVE WELLS SAMPLED: ___YES ____NO CARBON CHANGEOUT PERFORMED: ____ WATER REMOVAL PERFORMED: ____ EXTERIOR OF MAIN AND CELL BUILDINGS INSPECTED: ____ INSPECT MAIN POWER AND TELEPHONE LINE:

SUMMERY OF PROCESS AIR SAMPLING: 14460 06 Samples WALT OF CACYUM WELLS AND SENT TO THE LAB LIVONIA, MT

SUMMARY OF OTHER ACTIVITIES: _____

COMMENTS: _____

SIGNATURE OF OPERATIONS TECHNICIAN(S): 4.P. LE LUE

VESTAL AREA 4 SITE INSPECTION AND OPERATION/MAINTANCE LOG DATE: 3 1211 ARRIVAL TIME: 0800 FAULT LIGHTS ON (list):__ REASON FOR VISIT: MONTHLY QUARTERLY OTHER OTHER (define): MEET ELECTRICIAN TO WHER ON SWITCHES FOR MO TASK PERFORMED: TAD SWITCH NOW FUNCTION HOWENED NOW THERE is TANK. WATER LEVEL Hits PURIPS DUI DER MAIN EQUIPMENT BUILDING CONTROL DOOR LOCKED CONTROL BOX LOCKED MAIN CONTROL PANEL HOUR METER: SVE UNIT 4446.0 SVE PUMPING UNIT INJECTION BLOWER TEMP: INJECTION BLOWER TEMP SETTING: $\partial \partial$ PRESSURE AFTER INJECTION BLOWER "H2O VACUUM BLOWER TEMP: VACUUM BLOWER TEMP SETTING: F VACUUMAFTER FILTER 'H2O PRESSURE AFTER VACUUM BLOWER: "H2O DATE OF LAST GREASE: GREASE SEALS CHECKED: DATE OF LAST OIL CHANGE: 2-12-04 OIL LEVEL CHECKED: BELTS CHECKED FOR WEAR: BELT GUARD IN PLACE:

BESTRETED AT 1215H18 - 4447.1 Tom 315-575-1913

DATE;__/__/__

PAGE 2

CARBON BED SYSTEM

CHECK ALL ABOVE-GROUND PIP[ING, VALVES, FITTINGS AND OTHER COMPONETS FOR CRACKS OR LEAKS; CHECK CARBON BEDS CONNECTIONS AND ASSOCIATED INSTRUMENTATION.

> PRESSURE BEFORE GAC UNIT 1 TEMPERATURE BEFORE GAC 1



"H20

"H2O

PRESSURE BETWEEN GAC UNIT 1 AND 2

PRESSURE AFTER GAC UNIT 2 TEMPERATURE AFTER GAC 2

WATER STORAGE UNIT

CHECK ALL ABOVE-GROUND PIPIING, VALVES, FITTINGS AND OTHER COMPONETS FOR CRACKS OR LEAKS; CHECK CARBON BEDS CONNECTIONS AND ASSOCIATED INSTRUMENTATION.

> VOLUME OF WATER IN STORAGE TANK:______ GALLONS WATER IN CONTAINMENT VESSEL: YES _____ NO____ AMOUNT:_____ INCHES

PAGE 3

CELL 1 DISTRIBUTION CENTER

CHECK ALL ABOVE-GROUND PIPING, VALVES, FITTINGS AND OTHER COMPONETS FOR CRACKS OR LEAKS AND ADIQUCY OF SEALS.

CONTROL BOX DISCONNECT ON: ____ 240-VOLT DISCONNECT ON ____

SELECTOR SWITCH: MANUAL ____ OFF ____ AUTO ____

VACUUM STATUS LIGHT: ON _____ OFF ____

CONTROL BOX LOCKED _____

ELECTRICAL HEAT BREAKER: ON _____ OFF ____

ELECTRICAL HEATER THERMOSTAT SETTING: _____F

PRESSURE AT INJECTION MANIFOLD: _____ "H2O

TEMP AT INJECTION MANIFOLD: _____F

VACUUM AT VACUUM MANIFOLD: _____"H2O

TEMP AT VACUUM MANIFOLD: _____F

VACUUM AT KNOCKOUT TANK: _____ "Hg

WATER PUMP PRESSURE RELIEF SETTING: _____ psi

PAGE 4

CELL 2 DISTRIBUTION CENTER

CHECK ALL ABOVE-GROUND PIPING, VALVES, FITTINGS AND OTHER COMPONETS FOR CRACKS OR LEAKS AND ADIQUCY OF SEALS.

CONTROL BOX DISCONNECT ON: _____ 240-VOLT DISCONNECT ON ____ SELECTOR SWITCH: MANUAL ____ OFF ____ AUTO ____ VACUUM STATUS LIGHT: ON ____ OFF ____ CONTROL BOX LOCKED ____ ELECTRICAL HEAT BREAKER: ON ____ OFF ____ ELECTRICAL HEATER THERMOSTAT SETTING: ____F PRESSURE AT INJECTION MANIFOLD: _____F VACUUM AT VACUUM MANIFOLD: _____F

VACUUM AT KNOCKOUT TANK: ______ "Hg

WATER PUMP PRESSURE RELIEF SETTING: _____ psi

GENERAL	SITE	OBSER\	ATIONS
			the second s

PAGE 5

CHECK AND NOTE CONDITION OF SITE: 600 D
FIELD ACTIVITY CHECKLIST
SVE WELLHEAD AIR FLOWS MEASURED:YESNO SVE WELLS SAMPLED:YESNO CARBON CHANGEOUT PERFORMED: WATER REMOVAL PERFORMED: EXTERIOR OF MAIN AND CELL BUILDINGS INSPECTED: INSPECT MAIN POWER AND TELEPHONE LINE:
SUMMERY OF PROCESS AIR SAMPLING:
SUMMARY OF OTHER ACTIVITIES:
COMMENTS:
SIGNATURE OF OPERATIONS TECHNICIAN(S): N.P. M.S. MUL

APPENDIX B Sampling and Analytical Data — Process Air Data

(Including QC Data, Laboratory Data Summary Sheets, Chain of Custody Forms, Field Sample Log Book Notes)

Shaw E & I Lab Analytical Results

ient Code: 681086
mple Date: 1/14/04
uits: ppmv
oject Manager: D. Callahan

SAMPLE ID	1,1,1-TCA	ТСЕ	DL
VS-SVE-INF-011404-0197	2.71	3.57	0.05
VS-SVE-MID-011404-0198	0.00	0.00	0.05
VS-SVE-EFF-011404-0199	0.00	0.00	0.05
VS-SVE-SP-011404-0200	0.00	0.00	0.05
VS-SVE-TB-011404-0201	0.00	0.00	0.05

Notes:

[1] TVOC: estimated value. TVOC was calculated by the average response factor of the known contaminants.
[2] 0.00 indicates BELOW DETECTION LIMIT. (For TVOC, the Detection Limit is 1.0 ppmv.)
[3] DL = Detection Limit.

Page 1 of 1

Hour Meter:	ション・ション			Service and	/ sch r P attend	Yourd
				Client: JEVENION	Client	Code: <u>60/00</u> 0
Flow Meter- Type Withdrawl blower	- Vacuum : R	ange (cfm): Pressure:		Site Address: $\overline{}$	SIADE B-	VEZIACNY
Injection blower -	Vacuum:	Pressure:		System Status :	" great The	NPC'
Sample ID.	Date	Time	Indicated Flow (cfm)	Carbon Dioxide	Analysis Requested	Notes
V55VE-0197	1-14-04	0111		7. 7. Pph	TO14.A	InRuenT
1/55/6-0198		, INST		0.4 ppr		Mid GREEN
USSVE-0199		1140		ofour	_	EFRUENT
00/0-31551		00//		0.3 poh	/	Fund Brank
Noto-PMSSN	->	Teip Blank		83ppu	>	The BANK
Collected By: O	1/ a ansa-	U SGUINE	Date: 1-14-04	Time: 1/00	Envirogen	, Inc.
Delivered By:	SQN.		Date: /-/5-/09	Time:	New Solutions to Haza	rdous Waste Problems
Received By:	me. Ci		Date: 1/15/04	Time: 9:15	5126 West Grand Rive	r, Lansing, Michigan. 48906
Remarks:					Phone # : (517) 886-56	00 Fax #: (517) 886-5700

200/200

01/13/2004 12:30 EVX 11342549811 CHVM E%I/EWCON/OML

i

Shaw E & I Lab Analytical Results

Client: Sevenson/USACE Analysis Date: 1/28/2004 Detection Limit: See below Analyst: YL Client Code: 681086 Sample Date: 1/26/04 Units: ppmv Project Manager: D. Callahan

SAMPLE ID	1,1,1-TCA	TCE	DL
VS-SVE-INF-012604-0202	6.39	7.13	0.05
VS-SVE-MID-012604-0203	0.00	0.00	0.05
VS-SVE-EFF-012604-0204	0.00	0.00	0.05
VS-SVE-SP-012604-0205	0.00	0.00	0.05
VS-SVE-TB-012604-0206	0.00	0.00	0.05

Notes:

[1] TVOC: estimated value. TVOC was calculated by the average response factor of the known contaminants.
[2] 0.00 indicates BELOW DETECTION LIMIT. (For TVOC, the Detection Limit is 1.0 ppmv.)
[3] DL = Detection Limit.

Page 1 of 1

	C	HAIN - OF	7 - CUSTO	DY for AIR	SAMPLES	
Hour Meter:	35.87°	2		Client: Sugar	USACE Client	Code: #1096
Flow Meter- Type	R	ange (cfm):		Site Address: 21 b	STACE B. 1	1287A, NY 13850
Withdrawl blower	r - Vacuum :	Pressure:		Project Manager:	D. Collaman	
Injection blower -	Vacuum:	Pressure:	ł	System Status :	" DJEND	Touse"
Sample ID.	Date	Time	Indicated Flow (cfm)	Carbon Dioxide Ped (ppm) Pel	Analysis Requested	Notes
450						
15-516-2202	1-26-104	1040		12-9-00	A 10 1-	The Plusent
15-54-223	(1070		-494 t.O		Mill Carlow
poro-315-57		0111		0.3 ppm		EFFLUENT
2060312521		apol		0.3 DOK		PULED BLANK
YOP-71551 5	-)	Their Blow &		0.3004		The BLANK
				./		
0						
1						
2						
Collected By:	Loguado /	15bune	Date: 1 / / / / / /	Time: 1020	Envirogen	, Inc.
Delivered By:			Date:	Time:	New Solutions to Haza	rdous Waste Problems
Received By:	d		Date: 1/28/04	Time: 9,00	5126 West Grand Rive	r, Lansing, Michigan. 48906
Remarks:				-	Phone # : (517) 886-56	00 Fax #: (517) 886-5700
White copy = Laborat	ory "Yellow copy =	- Technical Analyst	Pink copy = Operati	on Technicians		

700 3

TI345249611 SHAW E&I/EMCON/OWT

Shaw E & I Lab Analytical Results

Client: Sevenson/USACE Analysis Date: 2/10/2004 Detection Limit: See below Analyst: YL Client Code: 681086 Sample Date: 2/9/04 Units: ppmv Project Manager: D. Callahan

SAMPLE ID	1,1,1-TCA	TCE	DL
VS-SVE-INF-020904-0207	12.11	12.34	0.05
VS-SVE-MID-020904-0208	3.46	0.00	0.05
VS-SVE-EFF-020904-0209	0.00	0.00	0.05
VS-SVE-SP-020904-0210	0.00	0.00	0.05
VS-SVE-TB-020904-0211	0.00	0.00	0.05

Notes:

[1] TVOC: estimated value. TVOC was calculated by the average response factor of the known contaminants.
[2] 0.00 indicates BELOW DETECTION LIMIT. (For TVOC, the Detection Limit is 1.0 ppmv.)
[3] DL = Detection Limit.

Page 1 of 1

	5	HAIN - OF	- CUSTO	DY for AIR 3	SAMPLES	
Hour Meter:	0 M			Client: Lyber Son /	USACE Client	t Code: 69/096
Flow Meter- Type :	R	ange (cfm):	1	Site Address: 2/0.	SPARE B. U	53724, NY 13850
Withdrawl blower - Vacuur	:	Pressure:		Project Manager:	D. Carlout	, ra
Injection blower - Vacuum:		Pressure:		System Status :	"OPERATION	
Sample ID. Dat	te	Time	Indicated Flow (cfm)	Carbon Dioxide PL) (ppm) PL	Analysis Requested	Notes
1 15-SVE-6707 2-9.	-04	1145		HO FIC	7014.A	Talkubalt
2 US-SVE-abb		1300		1. C		Mil) - GREW
3 US-SVEAJO9 /		OPP/		0.3000		EFRUENT
* VS-SVE-07/0		1/3-0		ang. 03ppn		fumo Blank
1/Co-3/S-5/1 5		TRIP BLANK		AND SORN		This blank
6						
2						
8						
6						
10						
11						
12						
Collected By: Construction	5NV/s	Surke	Date: 2-9-04	Time: //30	Envirogen	, Inc.
Delivered By:			Date:	Time:	New Solutions to Haza	rdous Waste Problems
Received By: W2	Y		Date: 2/10/04	Time: 9:30	5126 West Grand Rive	r, Lansing, Michigan. 48906
Remarks:					Phone # : (517) 886-56	00 Fax #: (517) 886-5700
White copy = Laboratory Yello	ow copy =	Technical Analyst	Pink copy = Operatic	on Technicians		

Shaw E & I Lab Analytical Results

Client: Sevenson/USACE Analysis Date: 2/25/2004 Detection Limit: See below Analyst: YL Client Code: 681086 Sample Date: 2/24/04 Units: ppmv Project Manager: D. Callahan

SAMPLE ID	1,1,1-TCA	TCE	DL
VS-SVE-INF-022404-0212	14.57	11.56	0.05
VS-SVE-MID-022404-0213	10.96	7.08	0.05
VS-SVE-EFF-022404-0214	0.00	0.00	0.05
VS-SVE-SP-022404-0215	0.00	0.00	0.05
VS-SVE-TB-022404-0216	0.00	0.00	0.05

Notes:

[1] TVOC: estimated value. TVOC was calculated by the average response factor of the known contaminants. [2] 0.00 indicates BELOW DETECTION LIMIT. (For TVOC, the Detection Limit is 1.0 ppmv.) [3] DL = Detection Limit.

Page 1 of 1
Hour Meter:	4220.7			Client: Superion	1459 GE Client	Code: - Brage
'low Meter- Type	R	ange (cfm):		Site Address: 2/D	Stable B. 14	Estar, NY LEBO
Withdrawl blowe	r - Vacuum :	Pressure:		Project Manager:	D. Callau	(Ver
Injection blower -	· Vacuum:	Pressure:		System Status :	" Openation	Jol."
Sample ID.	Dale	Time	Indicated Flow (cfm)	Garbon Dioxide	Analysis Requested	Notes
15.5VE- 0213	2-22-04	1090	•	19.5 000	1.014-H	Turkueatt
5-516-0213		1035		11.3 201		Mil Green
5-516-0214		1100		0.6 00		FIFULU EN
5-516-0215		000/		11 O.S. DUN		PUMP BLANK
9164-315-5	->	This BLANK				Their BLANK
Collected By:	148420 11	USGUIRE	Date: 2 - 24 - 64	Time: 1000	Envirogen	, Inc.
Delivered By:			Date:	Time:	New Solutions to Haza	rdous Waste Problems
Received By:	jk.		Date: 2/25-104	Time: 9:30	5126 West Grand Rive	r, Lansing, Michigan. 48906
F				-	Dhone H . / C177 006 54	UULS 788 (LIS) 18 100

→ CENND RAPIDS 2002

I

h

Shaw E & I Lab Analytical Results

Client: Sevenson/USACE Analysis Date: 3/10/2004 Detection Limit: See below Analyst: YL Client Code: 681086 Sample Date: 3/9/04 Units: ppmv Project Manager: D. Callahan

SAMPLE ID	1,1,1-TCA	TCE	DL
VS-SVE-D2-030904-0217	13.70	8.41	0.12
VS-SVE-C2-030904-0218	0.00	0.11	0.05
VS-SVE-E2-030904-0219	88.54	101.38	0.25
VS-SVE-D4-030904-0221	0.18	0.00	0.05
VS-SVE-TB-1-030904-0223	0.00	0.00	0.05
VS-SVE-D1-030904-0224	0.12	0.07	0.05
VS-SVE-F2-030904-0226	35.39	40.48	0.12
VS-SVE-E4-030904-0227	24.89	11.31	0.05
VS-SVE-E4-D-030904-0228	24.12	11.12	0.05
VS-SVE-F5-030904-0230	0.00	0.00	0.05
VS-SVE-TB-2-030904-0232	0.00	0.00	0.05
VS-SVE-C3-030904-0233	0.46	1.12	0.05
VS-SVE-B3-030904-0234	32.05	47.75	0.12
VS-SVE-A3-030904-0235	51.51	86.00	0.12
VS-SVE-B1-030904-0236	0.09	0.17	0.05
VS-SVE-E5-030904-0237	190.13	308.82	0.63
VS-SVE-TB-3-030904-0239	0.00	0.00	0.05
VS-SVE-PB-1-030904-0240	0.00	0.00	0.05

Notes:

[1] TVOC: estimated value. TVOC was calculated by the average response factor of the known contaminants.
[2] 0.00 indicates BELOW DETECTION LIMIT. (For TVOC, the Detection Limit is 1.0 ppmv.)
[3] DL = Detection Limit.

Page 1 of 1

Shaw E & I Lab Analytical Results

Client: Sevenson/USACE Analysis Date: 3/11/2004 Detection Limit: See below Analyst: YL Client Code: 681086 Sample Date: 3/10/04 Units: ppmv Project Manager: D. Callahan

SAMPLE ID	1,1,1-TCA	TCE	DL
VS-SVE-J4-031004-0241	0.25	0.18	0.05
VS-SVE-J2-031004-0242	0.00	0.00	0.05
VS-SVE-K3-031004-0247	139.39	0.00	0.25
VS-SVE-K3-D-031004-0248	143.08	0.00	0.25
VS-SVE-TB-4-031004-0249	0.00	0.00	0.05
VS-SVE-M2-031004-0250	0.41	0.16	0.05
VS-SVE-J6-031004-0251	0.14	0.25	0.05
VS-SVE-J3-031004-0252	0.57	0.18	0.05
VS-SVE-G2-031004-0255	6.64	13.47	0.05
VS-SVE-TB-5-031004-0258	0.00	0.00	0.05
VS-SVE-INF-031004-0262	8.74	10.12	0.05
VS-SVE-MID-031004-0263	19.23	0.00	0.05
VS-SVE-EFF-031004-0264	0.00	0.00	0.05
VS-SVE-PB-2-031004-0265	0.00	0.00	0.05
VS-SVE-TB-6-031004-0266	0.00	0.00	0.05

Notes:

[1] TVOC: estimated value. TVOC was calculated by the average response factor of the known contaminants.
[2] 0.00 indicates BELOW DETECTION LIMIT. (For TVOC, the Detection Limit is 1.0 ppmv.)
[3] DL = Detection Limit.

Page 1 of 1

Hour Meter:	4398.	১		Client: Keylow ,	/USACE Client	Code: 69/096
flow Meter- Type :	24	ange (cfm):		Site Address:	10 Start RD	VESTAL NY
Withdrawl blower	- Vacuum :	Pressure:		Project Manager:	D. Course	an l
Injection blower -	Vacuum:	Pressure: _		System Status :	- OPENATI	- 70%
Sample ID.	Date	Time	Indicated Flow (cfm)	Garbon Dioxide	Analysis Requested	Notes
TIGO-AUSSI	3-9-04	5060	18.0	23.6	7014.4	2-2
15-315-3155		0160	21,0	1.1		6-7
5516-217		0914	8.0	116.0		モーヨ
5545-220		مروجع	NA	NA. (wated		6-7
1 4603/2.2		0925	16,0	0.7		P-4
L GEOZUSSI			NA	N.A. GUATER		D-3
5660-312S	>			0.03	-)	They Blank # 1
Collected By Que	191121 (121281	1200	Date: 3 9-04	Time: 0900	Envirogen	, Inc.
Delivered By:			Date:	Time:	New Solutions to Haza	dous Waste Problems
Received By:	ill.		Date: 3/10/04	Time: 9,30	5126 West Grand Rive	, Lansing, Michigan. 48906
Remarks:		5			Phone #: (517) 886-56	00 Fax #: (517) 886-5700

....

~

Ì

Hour Meter:	4398 3			Client: Several Client	/1/90% Client	Code: # Cardes
Flow Meter- Type		tange (cfm):		Site Address: 2/0	Stace B	VESTAL NY
Withdrawl blower	- Vacuum :	Pressure:		Project Manager:	D. Cauchy	and
Injection blower -	Vacuum:	Pressure:		System Status :	OPERATIO	in al
Sample ID.	Date	Time	Indicated Flow	Ed bon Disside	Analysis Requested	Notes
teco-ars-su	3-9-104	0560	ALE O	0.7	JOH.A	D-1
Theo-Juz-21		action N	<i>A</i> .0	NA. Lunder		6-3
9600-315-SI		93.9	20.0	23.9		t.J
15-516-027	/	0943	25.0	6.2		E-4
8000-3/5X1	/	8760	25.0	5.7		ビーターショ
9560-3/5XV		oft-S/N	₹Z	MA. (WATER)		6-4
0260-315-51		1380	5.0	0.4		5-2
1260-31557		alt-s/n	Less 5.0	NA. (wared)		6-2
CEP-3/S-S/			Tap Bunk		->	The Rant to
Collected By: 🖉	clarger / Colo	BURDO	Date: 39-04	Time: 0900	Envirogen	, Inc.
Delivered By:			Date:	Time:	New Solutions to Haza	rdous Waste Problems
Received By:	M.		Date: 3/10/04	Time: 9>30	5126 West Grand Rive	r, Lansing, Michigan. 48906
Remarke.					Dhane # · (517) 886-56	00 Eav #· (517) 886-5700

7 Suples - 1D ype - 1 7B (2

<u>ห</u>ยุ บบง

2 מעד ונעז אווטעט

....

Site Address: 210 Stack, 188724, NUJ 13850 Phone # : (517) 886-5600 Fax #: (517) 886-5700 5126 West Grand River, Lansing, Michigan. 48906 N AR CV Client: Septer Sol USACE Client Code: 08/096 New Solutions to Hazardous Waste Problems Notes 3-3 6-6 6.3 П Ц でい 6-1 Envirogen, Inc. OPERATIONAL Project Manager: D. Collo Han CHAIN - OF - CUSTODY for AIR SAMPLES Requested Analysis 6 A BO Frbon Dioxide N NOR Date: 3-9-04 Time: 0900 System Status : 13.0 13,3 Date: 2/10/04 Time: 9230 (mda) 6. 3 White copy = Laboratory Yellow copy = Technical Analyst Pink copy = Operation Technicians د-Time: Indicated Flow LES 5.0 LBS 5.0 (cfm) 16.0 24.0 1194 V.A Date: Ø The Brank Amplefund 7001 N/S-H2U Pressure: 1009 1000 Pressure: 020/ 4/0/ L-Sautes+SP+TR#3-1 Range (cfm): Time 1 Calalul00 البالده يعلى 4389 1 3-9-04 Withdrawl blower - Vacuum : Date Injection blower - Vacuum: Collected By Collected) Flow Meter- Type : PELE JUEZI 155016-0233 15:50 JVE 2038 1/S-5/1E-040 155VE-0334 K-Lile-235 SECTIF THE ARE K-SUE-2227 Hour Meter: Sample ID. Delivered By: Received By: Coler #3 * Remarks: ~ 2 1 Ξ 6 Ó

MUMUN MALIN

昭三 く く *

Site Address: 210 Stack RD, UESTOC, ALY 13830 Client: Severion/ 45ACE Client Code: 20006 5126 West Grand River, Lansing, Michigan. 48906 B×4 Phone # : (517) 886-5600 Fax #: (517) 886-5700 1-2-) 7-2 New Solutions to Hazardous Waste Problems Notes ユ-タ イイン t-X 7-4 ズン OPERATIONOU Envirogen, Inc. D. Courses CHAIN - OF - CUSTODY for AIR SAMPLES Requested Analysis 614,A 4.7 pour Project Manager: 0.3 ppm Carbon Dioxide oct - 5/1 N/5- #20 ~~H-5/1 (0):30 System Status : _ Date: 3 - 10- 04 Time: 0220 OFF Pr D. (ppm) 3.7 Ņ ý L White copy = Laboratory Yellow copy = Technical Analyst Pink copy = Operation Technicians Date: 3/11/04 Time:____ Time: Indicated Flow 2-202 2-282 220 o/Ja (cfm) ઈ Ó 9 Date: **Pressure:** Pressure: 220 09% et de 2820 Range (cfm): Time Collected By: Collect And / MSSunks 3-10-04 Withdrawl blower - Vacuum : Date Injection blower - Vacuum: Flow Meter- Type : 6KCB-315-571 15518-246 840-315-21 6400-31/257 EPC0-315-51 1450-315-51 ZYCO-JVS-SV 146-315-51 1450 - 315X1 Hour Meter: Sample ID. Delivered By: Received By: Coler #4 Remarks: 12 6 20 Ξ

7- Someles 1-Duph 1-73 -

ស៊ោកក១

GRAND KAPIDS

SHAN EGI/ENCON/UNI

)	-	
Hour Meter:	5014			Client: Series	LUSA Client	Code: #201006
'low Meter- Type		Range (cfm):		Site Address: 2/1	STAGE AD	VESTA, NY 138.
Withdrawl blower	- Vacuum :	Pressure:		Project Manager:	D- Cours	- Piter
Injection blower -	Vacuum:	Pressure:		System Status :	0064	TIENOL
Sample ID.	Date	Time	Indicated Flow (cfm)	Larton Dioxide	Analysis Requested	Notes
5-51/6- 1200	3-10-04	000/	Less-5	-mad ~ 1/1	1014.A	6-M
5515-0251		1006	2-5897	5.0		9-1-
4516- all		1010	1635-5	2.5		J=3
554-223			2/ 7/2	alt - the		6-1
4260-3/22			18	OGH-S/M		I'S
256-3122		1019	2% 750	10.0		6-2
5-51/E-0256	-		605-5	oet-5/m		I-3
55/6-0277			1-2637	aett-s/n		1-H
856-3122				0:3,00	->	The Black #5
Collected By	acullos / H	156unte	Date: Z-/0- 04	Time: 093.0	Envirogen	, Inc.
Delivered By:			Date:	Time:	New Solutions to Haza	rdous Waste Problems
Received By:	all .		Date: 3/11/04	Time: (D)30	5126 West Grand Rive	r, Lansing, Michigan. 48906
Remarks:					Phone # : (517) 886-56	00 Fax #: (517) 886-5700

Z

- 1 tou 21.1 (9) a Guidea

កោកក្

The BLANK #6 Mil Gressi EFFLW EN 5126 West Grand River, Lansing, Michigan. 48906 They and Site Address: 210 Stage RD., Lestral, NY 29 D I I I Phone # : (517) 886-5600 Fax #: (517) 886-5700 Client: Seitensy / USACE Client Code: - 28/096 New Solutions to Hazardous Waste Problems Notes Sample K-3 いて 11 Envirogen, Inc. OPENSTAVAC Project Manager: 1. Coller Man CHAIN - OF - CUSTODY for AIR SAMPLES 014.19 Requested Analysis 1.3 000 10.3 000 2 V Carbon Dioxide och-s/n oett-slo 13.00~ OCH -SIN 1 M Source Date 3-10-04 Time: 0230 System Status : Date: 3/11/04 Time: 10:30 0,3, ς δ White copy = Laboratory Yellow copy = Technical Analyst Pink copy = Operation Technicians Time: Indicated Flow Solp 2-5877 1685-5 (cfm) 0 Date: Pressure: L' cometes - 1-5 ano. Puno -173 -Pressure: 2401 0/1 1183 Range (cfm): Time 3-10.04 Collected By: 2000 000 Withdrawl blower - Vacuum : Date Injection blower - Vacuum: Flow Meter- Type : 15516-3162 15-316-2V 15-3/15-21 USSIF and 15516-9163 NS-215-22 1260-31521 15-516- 0259 Sample ID. Hour Meter: Delivered By: Received By:_ Cover 4 Remarks: 10 12 = × 9 ð 3

UJ/11/2004 10:40 FAA 1/343249D1]

SHAW E&I/EMCUN/UWI

→ GRAND KAPIDS

៤១ ០០7

APPENDIX C Summary of Operation Data/Contaminant Yield Calculation



Quarterty Progress, Jort No. 3 Vestal Well 1-1 Superfund Site Area 4

Appendix C

Summary of Operation Data

Vestal, Area 4

SAMPLE DATE	SAMPLE ID	REPORT SAMPLE ID	FLOW (CFM)	1,1,1-TCA (ppmv)	TCE (ppmv)	TOTAL TARGETED CONTAMINANTS (ppmv)	LBS OF 1,1,1-TCA per day	LBS OF TCE per day	LBS OF TOTAL TARGETED CONTAMINANTS PER DAY	OPERATION DAYS	STATION HOUR METER	NUMBER OF DAYS IN PERIOD
6/27/03	ΪNF	VS-SVE-INF-062703	517	12.70	12.83	25.53	3.28	3.26	6.53	4.04	97.0	1.96
7/7/2003	٩N	VS-SVE-INF-070703-0001	517	26.62	19.87	46.49	6.87	5.04	11.91	14.08	338	10.04
7/9/2003	ЦN	VS-SVE-INF-070903-0006	517	75.42	68.79	144.21	19.45	17.46	36.92	16.04	385	1.96
7/17/2003	LNF	VS-SVE-INF-071703-0011	517	33.34	22.24	55.58	8.60	5.65	14.25	20.50	492	4.46
7/29/2003	ЦZ	VS-SVE-INF-072903-0016	517	10.83	7.39	18.22	2.79	1.88	4.67	28.63	687.2	8.13
3/12/2003	ΪN	VS-SVE-INF-081203-0026	517	15.77	9.20	24.97	4.07	2.34	6.40	34.11	818.7	5.48
8/25/2003	Ľ	VS-SVE-INF-082503-0031	512	24.37	20.12	44.49	6.23	5.06	11.28	44.30	1063.3	10.19
9/3/2003	INF	VS-SVE-INF-090303-0036	512	33.08	15.94	49.02	8.45	4.01	12.46	53.0	1273	8.74
9/8/2003	ЦŅ	VS-SVE-INF-090803-0041	512	16.57	9.80	26.37	4.23	2.46	6.70	57.1	1369.5	4.02
9/24/2003	ΪN	VS-SVE-INF-092403-0099	512	10.72	5.16	15.88	2.74	1.30	4.04	70.6	1695.5	13.58
0/15/2003	Ľ.	VS-SVE-INF-101503-0114	512	11.02	8.98	20.00	2.8150038	2.26	5.07	91.6	2,198.6	20.96
0/15/2003	ΪNF	VS-SVE-INF-101503-0114	512	11.02	8.98	20.00	2.82	2.26	5.07	91.6	2198.6	0.00
0/28/2003	٩N	VS-SVE-INF-102803-0119	512	10.36	8.80	19.16	2.65	2.21	4.86	104.7	2512.0	13.06
1/11/2003	INF	VS-SVE-INF-111103-0124	512	3.89	5.81	9.70	0.99	1.46	2.45	111.5	2,676.9	6.87
1/19/2003	INF	VS-SVE-INF-111903-0129	512	4.96	5.51	10.47	1.27	1.39	2.65	119.3	2,862.7	7.74
12/4/2003	ЦN.	VS-SVE-INF-120403-0187	512	2.89	3.03	5.92	0.74	0.76	1.50	132.0	3167.2	15.69
1/14/2004	INF	VS-SVE-INF-011404-0197	512	2.71	3.57	6.28	0.69	06.0	1.59	139.8	3,355.7	7.85
1/26/2004	LNF INF	VS-SVE-INF-012604-0202	512	6.39	7.13	13.52	1.63	1.79	3.42	149.5	3,587.2	9.65
2/9/2004	μIJ	VS-SVE-INF-020904-0207	512	12.11	12.34	24.45	3.09	3.10	6.20	161.0	3,863.0	11.49
2/24/2004	ЧN	VS-SVE-INF-022404-0212	512	14.57	11.56	26.13	3.72	2.91	6.63	175.9	4,220.7	14.90
3/10/2004	μF	VS-SVE-INF-031004-0262	512	8.74	10.12	18.86	2.23	2.54	4.78	183.9	4,412.5	7.99

Quarterly Progress, Jort No. 3 Vestal Well 1-1 Superfund Site Area 4

Appendix C

Example Calculations

Vestal, Area 4

Example: 8/25/03 1,1,1 TCA (ppm) to 1,1,1 TCA (lbs/day) 0.00000374(conversion constant)* 24.37(ppm)* 512(flow)* 133.4(molecular weight) = 6.23 lbs

Example: 8/12/03 to 8/25/03 'Total Target VOCs'

[6.40 (8/12) + 11.28 (8/25)] / 2 = 8.84 avg. lbs per day for the period 8.84 (lbs per day) * 10.19 (days) = 90.08 pounds per reporting period

Calculated Flow Rate: Vacuum Pressure (inches Hg) = 6 Blower Speed (RPM) = 2000 Temperature (degrees F) = 72 Elevation = 1200 feet Based on proprietary Roots, Inc flow rate software for Roots 68 blower, the CFM for these parameters is 512 on 8/25/03

Appendix C

Influent Sample Parameters

Vestal, Area 4

SAMPLE DATE	SAMPLE ID	VACUUM PRESURE (inches Hg)	MGR	TEMPERATURE (degrees F)	FLOW (cfm)	QId	OPERATION DAYS	STATION HOUR METER
6/27/03	VS-SVE-INF-062703	9	2000	68	517	34.0	4.0	0.76
7/7/2003	VS-SVE-INF-070703-0001	9	2000	72	517	153.4	14.1	338
7/9/2003	VS-SVE-INF-070903-0006	9	2000	75	517	87.0	16.0	385
7/17/2003	VS-SVE-INF-071703-0011	9	2000	80	517	79.5	20.5	492
7/29/2003	VS-SVE-INF-072903-0016	9	2000	75	517	20.3	28.6	687.2
8/12/2003	VS-SVE-INF-081203-0026	9	2000	73	517	45.6	34.1	818.7
8/25/2003	VS-SVE-INF-082503-0031	9	2000	72	512	27.5	44.3	1063.3
9/3/2003	VS-SVE-INF-090303-0036	9	2000	70	512	21.3	53.0	1273.0
9/8/2003	VS-SVE-INF-090803-0041	9	2000	70	512	22.8	57.1	1369.5
9/24/2003	VS-SVE-INF-092403-0099	9	2000	70	512	12.6	70.6	1695.5
10/15/2003	VS-SVE-INF-101503-0114	9	2000	62	512	14.2	91.6	2,198.6
10/15/2003	VS-SVE-INF-101503-0114	9	2000	68	512	13.7	91.6	2198.6
10/28/2003	VS-SVE-INF-102803-0119	9	2000	65	512	16.4	104.7	2512.0
11/11/2003	VS-SVE-INF-111103-0124	9	2000	54	512	7.9	111.5	2676.9
11/19/2003	VS-SVE-INF-111903-0129	9	2000	50	512	12.1	119.3	2862.7
12/4/2003	VS-SVE-INF-120403-0187	9	2000	48	512	7.7	132.0	3167.2
1/14/2004	VS-SVE-INF-011404-0197	9	2000	50	512	7.7	139.8	3,355.7
1/26/2004	VS-SVE-INF-012604-0202	9	2000	50	512	12.9	149.5	3,587.2
2/9/2004	VS-SVE-INF-020904-0207	9	2000	40	512	21.3	161.0	3,863.0
2/24/2004	VS-SVE-INF-022404-0212	9	2000	45	512	19.5	175.9	4,220.7
3/10/2004	VS-SVE-INF-031004-0262	9	2000	48	512	10.3	183.9	4,412.5